

ADDENDUM NUMBER: 1
For
RFP# 742-21-179-2
Vendor to Provide Athletic Insurance
University of Texas Permian Basin
4901 E. University Blvd.

Odessa, TX 79762

The following revisions, additions and clarifications shall be incorporated in the Request for Proposal referenced above. All other provisions of the Request for Proposal shall remain unchanged. Included in Addendum:

- Questions and Answers
- Additional Scope of Work
- Submittal Checklist Additions
- Exhibits 1-5

Section 3 of RFP 742-21-179-2 Added sections to:

3.5 Submittal Checklist

3.5.7 Complete Exhibit E

3.5.8 Complete Exhibit F

Section 5 of RFP 742-21-179-2 Additional Scope of Work

The University of Texas Permian Basin is seeking a qualified agent / broker and administrator ("Contractor") to provide competitive quotes for Athletic Accident Insurance as well as full administration of the program.

Contractor will provide the following services:

- Act as an advocate on behalf of UTPB.
- 2. Assist UTPB in identifying the best options for an Athletic Accident Insurance policy.
- 3. Administer the program for UTPB in the best interest of the University.
- 4. Provide customer service to students and staff during regular business hours.
- 5. Notify UTPB of any proposed changes to key personnel who will be providing services under the Agreement resulting from this RFP.
- 6. Notify UTPB of any pending or actual material changes to Contractor's business or insurer's business with whom contract is insuring UTPB.
- 7. Identify necessary information to develop marketing submissions and assist UTPB with collection and presentation of data.

- 8. Assemble the format pertinent data into quarterly reports.
- 9. Communicate with and secure all data required by insurance carrier. Institutions, and students.
- As requested, solicit quotes and negotiate insurance coverage terms and conditions and / or alternative arrangements including terms, services, and premiums from markets with input from UTPB.
- 11. Present complete proposal package to include quotes and declinations, coverage options, specimen policy form(s), and broker commission received to UTPB in a detailed manner.
- Work proactively to identify emerging trends, and provide actionable information to UTPB.
- Confirm policies issued to conform to UTPB specifications, federal and state laws.
- 14. Provide insurance binders, certificates, and policies when requested.
- 15. Request, implement, monitor and verify coverage changes requested by UTPB.
- 16. Provide claims advocacy services, including but not limited to working with insurance carriers, and applicable federal and state agencies.
- 17. When requested by UTPB, communicate information to insurance carriers, report claims to carrier or administrator and / or monitor claims activity.
- 18. Develop a comprehensive action plan for placement, design and marketing of new or renewal business including a timeline identifying major milestones, and necessary data needed to produce complete proposal packages.
- 19. As part of complete proposal package, create coverage comparisons requested to facilitate University review of current and proposed coverage options.
- 20. Provide claim reports when requested.
- 21. Notify UTPB of any new or pending legislation or regulations which could impact the University insurance premiums or coverage. Assist UTPB with analysis and implementation of legislative and regulatory requirements.
- 22. When requested by UTPB, provide benchmarking and best practice information.
- 23. Other services required in order to achieve new business or renewal objectives.

Plan Design.

For the purposes of pricing the quote, Proposer should assume the benefit will serve as secondary coverage for UTPB Student Athletes unless the insured does not have personal insurance (primary) in which case the Secondary Student Athlete Insurance coverage will become primary. The Secondary Student Athlete Insurance Policy will cover the following (per the sport census) for bodily injury sustained by any such person while participating in Intercollegiate Athletic competition that is authorized, sanctioned or scheduled by the applicant. This will include school supervised practice, game related activities, off season (including summer) activities including strength training and conditioning and related covered travel. Additionally, prospective student-athletes and their named chaperones are covered while visiting the campus or facility for which they were invited.

- Athletic Accident Insurance will be paid in excess of all other insurance for expenses incurred within the benefit period from the date of accident:
 - o Student-Athletes
 - Student-Managers
 - Student-Athletic Trainers
 - o Student-Coaches
 - o Practice Players for Men's and Women's Intercollegiate Athletic Teams
 - o Student-Cheerleaders
 - o Student-Dance line
 - Student Mascot

- For purposes of pricing the quote, Proposer should assume the benefit structure of the current program will apply to the new programs. However, the final schedule of benefits may remain the same or change for the programs. Contractor will bill UTSA quarterly for each of these plans. The proposed policy shall provide the following plan limits:
 - o Accidental Medical Expenses Maximum \$90,000.00
 - Accidental Death and Dismemberment \$10,000.00
 - o Air Travel Only Aggregate \$1,000,000.00
- For purposes of pricing the quote, Proposer should assume the benefit structure of the current program will apply to the new programs. However, the final schedule of benefits may remain the same or change for the programs. The proposed policy shall consist of the following:
 - Contract shall indicate whether the policy is an Excess Deductible (reducing/disappearing) Policy or Aggregate Deductible Policy
 - Air or Ground Ambulance 100% Usual and Customary ("U&C")
 - Orthopedic Appliance (Maximum) 100% U&C
 - o Physical Therapy (Maximum) 100% U&C
 - o Coverage for hernias 100% U&C
 - o Dental Benefit Included in Maximum
 - Off-Season (including summer) Strength and Conditioning Included
 - Heart/Circulatory Death Benefit Yes
 - o Expanded Medical Benefit Yes
 - Coordination with HMO/PPO Yes
 - o Re-Injury Benefit Yes
 - o Incurring Benefit for First Expense 90 Days
 - 13 Benefit period 104 Weeks
 - o Coverage limits Annual
- Claims Coordination Services. Contractor provided claims coordination services shall include but not be limited to the following:
 - Obtain any and all necessary paperwork from parents
 - Research for additional coverages available from other resources
 - Request and obtain any and all necessary paperwork from medical providers, parents and other insurances
 - Submit claim and all necessary documentation to carrier for payment
 - Furnish to the university, paper copiers of EOB's and checks issued to provider
 - A copy of any denial of charges to provider must be provided to the university
 - UTSA will be provided with a copy of any and all billings in question
 - Turnaround time for claims submitted must be within 7-10 days of receipt of paperwork
 - Seamless Claims Management between Basic and Catastrophic Plans
 - Contractor shall provide a secure, electronic system for claims processing, claims status, and claims reporting capabilities.

5.4.6 Claims Handling:

- 5.4.6.1 Issue checks tied to a zero balance checking account; Issue claim checks on behalf of University as appropriate and in accordance with the accident insurance policy through the use of a loss deposit account.
- 5.4.6.2 The Contractor must demonstrate appropriate controls are in place to monitor all financial transactions and protect the integrity of the "loss deposit account." (Or

whatever name you prefer to call the account used to pay the claims.)

- 5.4.6.3 The University will deposit an agreed amount in the "loss deposit account" within TBD days of execution of this Agreement to fund anticipated claim payments. University will place additional funds in an amount sufficient to equal the amount of an agreed amount at intervals to be determined by the parties. This be contingent upon provision of detailed supporting information. Contractor will invoice University additional "loss deposit request and University agrees to pay such "loss deposit account" account" invoices within an agreed amount of days of request. Contractor will represent and certify that all requests for funding of the "loss deposit account" are for legitimate University claims and that all amounts and supporting documents are true and correct as stated. Contractor will assume full responsibility for disbursement errors including, but not limited to, payments for erroneous amounts, payments to erroneous payees, and duplicate payments. Contractor will rectify such errors by immediate deposit into the "loss deposit account" funds in the amount erroneously expended from the account, or as otherwise directed by the duly authorized representative of University. Funds in the "loss deposit account" are University property and any such funds remaining at the conclusion of applicable services required of Contractor will be returned to University immediately upon request, but in no event later than three (3) business days after request for the funds is sent to Contractor.
- 5.4.6.4 Contractor will balance and reconcile the account monthly;
- 5.4.6.5 If applicable, Contractor will produce IRS Forms 1099-Misc for all vendors and mail the forms to the appropriate vendors;(I don't know if this applies to this type of payments, so I've added "if applicable".)

5.4.1 Insurance carrier must have a minimum AM Best rating of A-, VII."

See EXHIBITS ATTACHED

Exhibit 1: Questions and Answers

Exhibit 2: UTPB ICS Policy

Exhibit 3: Loss Chart

Exhibit 4: Claims History Summary

Exhibit 5: Claims paid by claim as of 4-3-2021

EXHIBIT 1 QUESTIONS FOR RFP 742-21-179-2 SELECTION OF VENDOR TO PROVIDE ATHLETIC INSURANCE

Question: Can you please provide a copy of the current master policy?
 Answer: See Exhibit 2 UTPB ICP Policy

Question: Can you please provide a detailed claim report for the last 4 to 5 policy years?

Answer: See Exhibit 3, 4 and 5

- Question: On Page 11 of the RFP, the Premium & Paid Claims summary states "Claims Paid as of:_____". Can you confirm the date that this information is through?
 Answer: 4/30/2021
- Question: Is the RFP open to insurance broker agencies or direct insurance companies only?
 Answer: It is open to all who can provide (themselves and/or via partnering firms) the bundled insurance and claims handling/management services requested
- Question: What is the valuation date or as of date for the claims data provided on the table on page 11?
 Answer: 4/30/2021
- Question: What does the \$2,000 gap plan reference in years 2015-2016 and 2016-2017 on the claims paid chart on page 11?
 Answer: The gap plan is no longer used. It was put into the plan years ago as a cost savings measure, but later it was determined that we did not want any out of pocket expense to the athlete so we went to \$0 deductible instead of a \$2000 deductible.
- Question: Why was the \$2,000 gap plan eliminated in 2017-2018? 4. Can you please provide detailed loss runs for the current policy year and prior 4 policy years?

EXHIBIT 1

QUESTIONS FOR RFP 742-21-179-2 SELECTION OF VENDOR TO PROVIDE ATHLETIC INSURANCE

- Answer: This was a policy previously purchased to fund all or a portion of the aggregate deductible. The program structure was changed and It is no longer purchased.
- **Question**: Can you please provide any loss information for claims paid above the aggregate deductible in any policy year on the past claims history chart on page 11?

Answer: Exhibit 3, 4, and 5

- Question: Who is your current broker for the policy?

Answer: Dissinger Reed

- Question: Can you please provide a copy of the 2020-2021 policy?

Answer: Exhibit 2

- **Question**: What network does your secondary insurance company

currently utilize for discounts?

Answer: Occunet

- **Question**: Will I use my own National Provider Identification to process Health Insurance Claims or will my company utilize UT's.
- **Answer:** Neither. You process the bills that are provided from the different providers under their NPI number. Since neither UTPB or your company are providing services, you will not be using your NPI number.
- **Question**: What is a HSP? How do I submit individually or with the RFP or is HSP Subcontractor information?

Answer: The HSP is required by state procurement law for any bids over \$100,000.00. The vendor does not have to be a Historically Underutilized vendor, but the forms are required under state law.

EXHIBIT 1 QUESTIONS FOR RFP 742-21-179-2 SELECTION OF VENDOR TO PROVIDE ATHLETIC INSURANCE

Question: Will you please provide some examples of insurance carriers, stop-loss carriers, and/or third-party administrators who've provided the type (s) of insurance described in the RFP in the past?

Answer: Our current insurance carrier is United State Fire Insurance. Mutual of Omaha was used by NCAA. Our claims processor is AG Administrator. NAHGA has been used in the past as well.

5 Christopher Way, Eatontown, NJ 07724

AMENDATORY ENDORSEMENT

This Amendatory Endorsement is attached to and made a part of your Policy. The provisions of this Amendatory Endorsement are effective on the Effective Date of your Policy and will expire concurrently with your Policy, unless otherwise terminated. In consideration of issuance, the Policy is hereby amended and modified as follows:

Effective August 1, 2020 under Policy Number US1295380, the Policy term is amended to read as follows:

Policyholder:

University of Texas of the Permian Basin

Policy Effective Date:

August 1, 2020

Policy Expiration Date:

August 1, 2021

Policy Number:

US1395764

Annual Premium:

\$50,000.00

The following section is deleted and replaced with the following in the Schedule of Benefits:

AGGREGATE DEDUCTIBLE:

\$260,000

The following section is deleted and replaced with the following in the Schedule of Benefits:

CLASSES OF ELIGIBLE PERSONS:

Eligible students, including Policyholder intercollegiate studentathletes, graduate students, student-managers, and studenttrainers participating in Men's Baseball, Men's and Women's Basketball, Men's and Women's Cheer, Dance & Spirit Squad, Men's and Women's Cross Country, Men's Football, Men's and Women's Golf, Men's and Women's Soccer, Women's Softball, Men's and Women's Swimming & Diving, Men's and Women's

Tennis, and Women's Volleyball.

Except as stated herein, this Amendatory Endorsement does not change coverage in any other way and is subject to all provisions, terms, and conditions of the Policy. If there is a conflict between the Policy and this Amendatory Endorsement, the terms of this Amendatory Endorsement will govern.

Signed for United States Fire Insurance Company By:

5 Christopher Way, Eatontown, NJ 07724

AMENDATORY ENDORSEMENT

This Amendatory Endorsement is attached to and made a part of your Policy. The provisions of this Amendatory Endorsement are effective on the Effective Date of your Policy and will expire concurrently with your Policy, unless otherwise terminated. In consideration of issuance, the Policy is hereby amended and modified as follows:

Effective August 1, 2019 under Policy Number US749154, the Policy term is amended to read as follows:

Policyholder:

University of Texas of the Permian Basin

Policy Effective Date:

August 1, 2019

Policy Expiration Date:

August 1, 2020

Policy Number:

US1295380

Annual Premium:

\$37,000.00

Except as stated herein, this Amendatory Endorsement does not change coverage in any other way and is subject to all provisions, terms, and conditions of the Policy. If there is a conflict between the Policy and this Amendatory Endorsement, the terms of this Amendatory Endorsement will govern.

Signed for United States Fire Insurance Company By:

5 Christopher Way, Eatontown, NJ 07724

AMENDATORY ENDORSEMENT

This Amendatory Endorsement is attached to and made a part of your Policy. The provisions of this Amendatory Endorsement are effective on the Effective Date of your Policy and will expire concurrently with your Policy, unless otherwise terminated. In consideration of issuance, the Policy is hereby amended and modified as follows:

Effective August 1, 2018 under Policy Number US747839, the Policy term is amended to read as follows:

Policyholder: University of Texas of the Permian Basin

Policy Effective Date: August 1, 2018

Policy Expiration Date: August 1, 2019

Policy Number: US749154

Annual Premium: \$37,000.00

The following section is deleted and replaced with the following in the Schedule of Benefits:

CLASSES OF ELIGIBLE PERSONS: Eligible students, including Policyholder intercollegiate student-

athletes, graduate students, student-managers, and student-trainers participating in Men's Baseball, Men's and Women's Basketball, Men's and Women's Cheer, Dance & Spirit Squad, Men's and Women's Cross Country, Men's Football, Men's and Women's Golf, Men's and Women's Soccer, Women's Softball, Women's Swimming & Diving, Men's and Women's Tennis, and

Women's Volleyball.

Except as stated herein, this Amendatory Endorsement does not change coverage in any other way and is subject to all provisions, terms, and conditions of the Policy. If there is a conflict between the Policy and this Amendatory Endorsement, the terms of this Amendatory Endorsement will govern.

Signed for United States Fire Insurance Company By:

Administrative Offices: 5 Christopher Way • 3rd Floor • Eatontown, NJ 07724

BLANKET BENEFITS FOR ACCIDENTS ONLY CERTIFICATE OF COVERAGE

This Certificate contains the terms under which the United States Fire Insurance Company agrees to insure certain persons and pay benefits.

This Certificate is a part of, and is governed by, a Group Policy that has been issued in the state of **ILLINOIS** and shall be governed by its laws.

Coverage under this Certificate is provided in consideration of payment of the initial premium, continued payment of premiums when due, and completion of an Application. This Certificate is a part of, and is governed by, a Group Policy. The Group Policy has been issued to, and is the contract between, the Group Policyholder and The North River Insurance Company. The Group Policy is held by the Group Policyholder and may be inspected upon request at any reasonable time. The name of the Group Policyholder is shown in the Schedule.

This Certificate has been issued to you, the Certificateholder, as a Participant under the Group Policy, in accordance with the terms, conditions, and limitations of the Group Policy.

10 DAY RIGHT TO RETURN THIS CERTIFICATE

If for any reason, you are not satisfied with this Certificate, you may return it to us within 10-days after receiving it. Upon its return, we will refund any premium paid and this Certificate will be deemed void, just as though it had never been issued.

THIS IS ACCIDENT ONLY COVERAGE.

READ IT CAREFULLY.

BENEFITS ARE NOT PAYABLE FOR LOSS DUE TO SICKNESS.

THIS CERTIFICATE PAYS BENEFITS FOR SPECIFIC LOSSES FROM ACCIDENTS ONLY.

THIS CERTIFICATE IS NOT RENEWABLE.

Signed for United States Fire Insurance Company By:

Marc J. Adee Chairman and CEO James Kraus Secretary

/ / hous

TABLE OF CONTENTS

The following provisions appear within this Certificate in the following order:

Schedule of Benefits

Definitions

Scope of Coverage

Description of Hazards

Description of Benefits

Exclusions

Additional Exclusions

Limitations

Aggregate Limit

Premium Provisions

General Provisions

Claim Provisions

GAC26932 2 -

SCHEDULE OF BENEFITS

COVERAGE IS PROVIDED UNDER GROUP POLICY NUMBER:

AH-GA26932-013

ISSUED TO GROUP POLICYHOLDER:

The Group and Blanket Accident & Health Insurance Trust

CERTIFICATEHOLDER:

University of Texas of the Permian Basin

CERTIFICATE NUMBER:

US747839

CERTIFICATE EFFECTIVE DATE:

August 1, 2017

CERTIFICATE EXPIRATION DATE:

July 31, 2018

BENEFIT PERIOD:

Provided treatment begins within 90 days from the date of Injury, Benefits are payable for 104 weeks from the date of an Injury. The Injury must occur after the Effective Date and prior

to the Expiration Date and care must be Medically

Necessary.

DEDUCTIBLE AMOUNT:

\$0 per Covered Injury

AGGREGATE DEDUCTIBLE:

\$185,000 per Covered Injury

COINSURANCE PERCENTAGE:

100% of Usual, Reasonable & Customary Charges (UCR)

MAXIMUM BENEFIT AMOUNT:

\$90,000 per Covered Injury

CLASSES OF ELIGIBLE PERSONS:

A person may be covered only under one Class of Eligible Persons even though He or She may be

eligible under more than one class.

Class 1

Eligible students, including Policyholder intercollegiate student-athletes, graduate students, student managers, and student-athletic trainers participating in Men's Baseball, Men's and Women's Basketball, Men's and Women's Cross Country, Men's Football, Men's and Women's Golf, Men's and Women's Soccer, Women's Softball, Men's and Women's Swimming, Men's and Women's Tennis and Women's Volleyball.

MEDICAL EXPENSE BENEFIT

Hospital Room & Board Daily Maximum Benefit Amount:

URC per day

Intensive Care Room & Board Daily Maximum Benefit:

URC per day

Hospital Miscellaneous Maximum Benefit Amount:

URC per day

Outpatient Pre-Admission Testing Benefit Amount:

URC

Outpatient Hospital Emergency Room Treatment Maximum Benefit Amount:

URC

Surgical Benefits:

Primary Surgeons Maximum Benefit Amount:

URC

Assistant Surgeon, Second Surgical Opinion, Consultation Maximum Benefit:

URC URC

Anesthesia Maximum Benefit: Surgical Facility Maximum Benefit per Operating Session:

URC

Doctor's Visits

In-Hospital Maximum Benefit:

URC per visit

Office Visits Maximum Benefit:

URC per visit

GAC26932 3 -

Maximum for All In-Hospital and Office Doctor's Visits: NA visits per Injury X-ray and Laboratory Maximum Benefit Amount: URC per procedure Nursing Maximum Benefit Amount: **URC** per Injury Physiotherapy Benefit Maximum Benefit Amount (Hospital Inpatient): **URC** Maximum Benefit Amount (Outpatient): URC Maximum for All Physiotherapy Combined (Inpatient & Outpatient): NA per Injury Ambulance Maximum Benefit Amount: URC Medical Equipment Rental Charges Maximum Benefit Amount: URC Medical Services and Supplies Maximum Benefit Amount (Blood, Blood Transfusions, Oxygen): **URC Dental Treatment For Injury Only** Maximum Benefit Amount: **URC OUT-PATIENT PRESCRIPTION DRUG BENEFIT**

ACCIDENTAL DEATH, DISMEMBERMENT, OR LOSS OF SIGHT

Maximum Benefit Amount:

Principal Sum: \$10,000

URC

GAC26932 4-

DEFINITIONS

The terms shown below shall have the meaning given in this section whenever they appear in this Certificate. Additional terms may be defined within the provision to which they apply.

- "Accident" means a sudden, unforeseeable external event which:
- (1) Causes Injury to one or more Covered Persons; and
- (2) Occurs while coverage is in effect for the Covered Person.
- "Aircraft" means a vehicle which:
- (1) Has a valid certificate of airworthiness; and
- (2) Is being flown by a pilot with a valid license appropriate to the aircraft.
- "Benefit Period" means the period of time from the date of Injury, as shown in the Schedule of Benefits.
- "Covered Person" means a person eligible for coverage as identified in the Application for whom proper premium payment has been made, and who is therefore insured under this Certificate.
- "Deductible" means the amount of Eligible Expenses which must be paid by the Covered Person before benefits are payable under this Certificate. It applies separately to each Covered Person.
- "Dependent" means the Insured's unmarried child who:
- (1) Has his principal residence with the Insured;
- (2) Chiefly relies on the Insured for support and maintenance; and
- (3) Is within the following age groups (unless otherwise shown in the Application):
 - (a) Under 19 years of age;
 - (b) 19 but less than 25 years of age and enrolled in a School as a full time student; or
 - (c) 19 or more years of age, and primarily supported by the Insured and incapable of self-sustaining employment by reason of mental or physical handicap.

Child can include stepchild, foster child, legally adopted child, a child of adoptive parents pending adoption proceedings, and natural child.

"Spouse" means the lawful Spouse, under age 70 (unless otherwise stated in the Application), of an Insured.

- "Doctor" means a licensed practitioner of the healing arts acting within the scope of his license. Doctor does not include:
- (1) The Covered Person;
- (2) The Covered Person's spouse, child, parent, brother, or sister; or
- (3) A person living with a Covered Person.
- "Eligible Expenses" means the Usual, Reasonable and Customary charges for services or supplies which are incurred by the Covered Person for the Medically Necessary treatment of an Injury. Eligible Expenses must be incurred while this Certificate is in force.
- "He", "his" and "him" includes "she", "her" and "hers."
- "Health Care Plan" means any contract, policy or other arrangement for benefits or services for medical or dental care or treatment under:
- (1) Group or blanket insurance, whether on an insured or self-funded basis;
- (2) Hospital or medical service organizations on a group basis;
- (3) Health Maintenance Organizations on a group basis.
- (4) Group labor management plans;
- (5) Employee benefit organization plan;
- (6) Professional association plans on a group basis; or
- (7) Any other group employee welfare benefit plan as defined in the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 as amended.

GAC26932 5 -

"Hospital" means an institution which:

- (1) Is operated pursuant to law;
- (2) Is primarily and continuously engaged in providing medical care and treatment to sick and injured persons on an inpatient basis;
- (3) Is under the supervision of a staff of doctors;
- (4) Provides 24-hour nursing service by or under the supervision of a graduate registered nurse, (R.N.);
- (5) Has medical, diagnostic and treatment facilities, with major surgical facilities;
 - (a) On its premises; or
 - (b) Available to it on a prearranged basis; and
- (6) Charges for its services.

"Hospital" does not include:

- (1) A clinic or facility for:
 - (a) Convalescent, custodial, educational or nursing care;
 - (b) The aged, drug addicts or alcoholics; or
 - (c) Rehabilitation; or
- (2) A military or veterans hospital or a hospital contracted for or operated by a national government or its agency unless:
 - (a) The services are rendered on an emergency basis; and
 - (b) A legal liability exists for the charges made to the individual for the services given in the absence of insurance.

"Hospital Stay" means a Medically Necessary overnight confinement in a Hospital when room and board and general nursing care are provided for which a per diem charge is made by the Hospital.

"Injury" means bodily harm which results, directly and independently of disease or bodily infirmity, from an Accident. All injuries to the same Covered Person sustained in one accident, including all related conditions and recurring symptoms of the Injuries will be considered one Injury.

"Leased Aircraft" means an aircraft for which the Certificateholder or any of its subsidiaries or affiliates has a written lease under whose terms, the aircraft:

- (1) Can be used at the Certificateholder's or any of its subsidiaries' or affiliates' discretion;
- (2) Can be used by the Certificateholder or any of its subsidiaries or affiliates for 2 or more trips or for more than 10 consecutive days; and
- (3) Cannot be altered or sold by the Certificateholder or any of its subsidiaries or affiliates, without the consent of the leaser or owner.

"Leased Aircraft" does not include any Owned Aircraft.

"Medically Necessary" or "Medical Necessity" means the service or supply is:

- (1) Prescribed by a Doctor for the treatment of the Injury; and
- (2) Appropriate, according to conventional medical practice for the Injury in the locality in which the service or supply is given.

"Nurse" means either a professional, licensed, graduate registered nurse (R.N.) or a professional, licensed practical nurse (L.P.N.).

"Operated or Controlled Aircraft" means an aircraft which:

- (1) Has been leased, rented or borrowed by the Certificateholder for at least 10 consecutive days, or more than 15 days in any one year;
- (2) Can be used at the Certificateholder's discretion; and
- (3) Cannot be altered or sold by the Certificateholder without the consent of the owner or leaser.

"Operated or Controlled Aircraft" does not include any Owned Aircraft.

"Owned Aircraft" means aircraft to which the Certificateholder or any of its subsidiaries or affiliates holds legal or equitable title.

GAC26932 6 -

"School" means the participating School or School District where the Covered Person is enrolled or employed. The School must be a duly accredited (state certified or accredited) primary, elementary, secondary, or collegiate School.

"Sickness" means illness or disease which begins or for which an expense was first incurred while coverage is in force under this Certificate for the Covered Person. Sickness includes complications of pregnancy. All related conditions and recurring symptoms of sickness to the same person will be considered one sickness.

"Student Infirmary" means an on campus facility which:

- (1) Provides medical care and treatment to sick and injured students and faculty:
- (2) Is under the supervision of a Doctor;
- (3) Provides nursing services; and
- (4) Charges for its services.

"Student Infirmary" does not include:

- (1) Medical, diagnostic or treatment facilities with major surgical facilities:
 - (a) On its premises; or
 - (b) Available to it on a prearranged basis; or

(2)In-patient care.

(No benefits are payable for services, supplies, or treatment in a Student Infirmary. This definition is applicable only to its reference in the provision titled Additional Exclusions.)

"Supervised or Sponsored Activity" means a Certificateholder or School authorized function:

- (1) In which the Covered Person participates;
- (2) Which is organized by or under its auspices;

which is within the scope of customary activities for such entity and is shown on the Schedule of Benefits.

"Usual, Reasonable and Customary means:

- (1) With respect to fees or charges, fees for medical services or supplies which are;
 - (a) Usually charged by the provider for the service or supply given; and
 - (b) The average charged for the service or supply in the locality in which the service or supply is received; or
- (2) With respect to treatment or medical services, treatment which is reasonable in relationship to the service or supply given and the severity of the condition.

SCOPE OF COVERAGE

We will provide the benefits described in this Certificate to all Covered Persons who suffer a covered loss which:

- (1) Is within the scope of the **DESCRIPTION OF BENEFITS PROVISIONS** and results, directly and independently of disease or bodily infirmity, from an Injury which is suffered in an Accident;
- (2) Occurs while the person is a Covered Person under this Certificate; and
- (3) Is within the scope of the risks set forth in the **DESCRIPTION OF HAZARDS** provisions.

Full Excess Medical Expense:

If an Injury to the Covered Person results in his incurring Eligible Expenses for any of the services in the SCHEDULE OF BENEFITS, we will pay the Eligible Expenses incurred, subject to the Deductible Amount and Coinsurance Percentage (if any), that are in excess of Expenses payable by any other Health Care Plan, regardless of any Coordination of Benefits provision contained in such Health Care Plan.

The Covered Person must be under the care of a Doctor when the Eligible Expenses are incurred. The Expense must be incurred solely for the treatment of a covered Injury:

- (1) While the person is insured under this Certificate; or
- (2) During the Benefit Period stated on the SCHEDULE OF BENEFITS.

The first Expense must be incurred within the time frame shown on the SCHEDULE OF BENEFITS.

The total of all medical benefits payable under this Certificate is shown on the SCHEDULE OF BENEFITS: and

- (1) Subject to the specific maximums shown on the SCHEDULE OF BENEFITS; and
- (2) Subject to compliance with the requirement, set forth in the Limitations section of this Certificate.

PROVISIONS CONCERNING COVERED PERSONS

Eligibility:

Persons eligible to be insured under this Certificate are those persons described as an ELIGIBLE CLASS on the Application who have completed any applicable Service Waiting Period. This includes anyone who may become eligible while this Certificate is in force.

Effective Dates:

A Covered Person will become an insured under this Certificate, provided proper premium payment is made, on the latest of:

- (1) The Effective Date of this Certificate; or
- (2) The day he becomes eligible according to the referenced date shown in the Application.

Termination:

Insurance for a Covered Person will end on the earliest of:

- (1) The date he is no longer in an Eligible Class.
- (2) The date he reports for active duty in any Armed Forces, according to the referenced date shown in the Application. We will refund, upon receipt of proof of service, any premium paid, calculated from the date active duty begins until the earlier of:
 - (a) The date the premium is fully earned; or
 - (b) The Expiration Date of this Certificate.
 - This does not include Reserve or National Guard duty for training;
- (3) The end of the period for which the last premium contribution is made; or
- (4) The date the Group Policy is terminated.

DESCRIPTION OF HAZARDS

HAZARD: SPORTS COVERAGE

Subject to all other provisions of this Certificate, coverage is provided for a Covered Person while he is:

- (1) Taking part in:
 - (a) A regularly scheduled athletic game or competition; or
 - (b) A practice session for an athletic team or club;
- (2) Traveling to or from such a game, competition or practice session provided he is:
 - (a) Traveling with the athletic team or club; and
 - (b) Under the direct and immediate supervision of:
 - (i) The athletic team or club; or
 - (ii) An adult authorized by the athletic team or club; or
- (3) Traveling directly, without interruption:
 - (a) Between his home and a scheduled game, competition or practice session;
 - (b) In a vehicle which is
 - (i) Designated or furnished by the athletic team or club;
 - (ii) Operated by a properly licensed, adult driver; or
 - (iii) Under the direct supervision of the athletic team or club; or
 - (c) In a vehicle other than that described in (3)(b) when:
 - (i) Operated by a properly licensed driver; and
 - (ii) Travel time does not exceed an hour each way.

Travel time includes the time:

- (i) To or from home, a scheduled game, competition or practice session;
- (ii) Before required attendance time;
- (iii) After the Covered Person is dismissed; and
- (iv) After the Covered Person completes extra duties assigned by the School.

Covered athletic games or competition are shown on the Schedule of Benefits.

Injuries which result over a period of time (such as blisters, tennis elbow, etc.), and which are a normal, foreseeable result of the sport, are not covered.

Unless otherwise stated, we will pay benefits for a covered loss, only once, even if coverage was provided under more than one Description of Hazards.

DESCRIPTION OF BENEFITS

BENEFIT A: BENEFITS FOR ACCIDENTAL DEATH, DISMEMBERMENT, OR LOSS OF SIGHT

If, within 1-year from the date of an Accident covered by this Certificate, Injury from such Accident, results in Loss listed below, we will pay the percentage of the Principal Sum set opposite the loss in the table below. If the Covered Person sustains more than one such Loss as the result of one Accident, we will pay only one amount, the largest to which he is entitled. This amount will not exceed the Principal Sum which applies for the Covered Person.

Loss	Percentage of Principal Sum
Loss of Life	100%
Loss of Both Hands	100%
Loss of Both Feet	100%
Loss of Entire Sight of Both Eyes	100%
Loss of One Hand and One Foot	100%
Loss of One Hand and Entire Sight of One Eye	100%
Loss of One Foot and Entire Sight of One Eye	100%
Loss of One Hand	50%
Loss of One Foot	50%
Loss of Entire Sight of One Eye	50%
Loss of Thumb and Index Finger of the Same Hand	25%

Loss of a hand or foot means complete Severance through or above the wrist or ankle joint.

Loss of sight means the total, permanent loss of sight of the eye. The loss of sight must be irrecoverable by natural, surgical or artificial means.

Loss of a thumb and index finger means complete Severance through or above the metacarpophalangeal joints (the joints between the fingers and the hand).

GAC26932 9 -

[&]quot;Severance" means the complete separation and dismemberment of the part from the body.

BENEFIT - MEDICAL EXPENSE

We will pay, Eligible Expenses for a Covered Person's Injury, subject to the Deductible Amount and Coinsurance Percentage, if any, shown in the Schedule of Benefits. Eligible Expenses are those incurred for:

- (1) Hospital Room and Board charges for the most common semi-private daily room rate for each day of the Hospital Stay, up to the Maximum Daily Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for Hospital Room and Board.
- (2) Intensive Care Room and Board charges for each day of Intensive Care Unit confinement, up to the Daily Maximum Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for the Intensive Care Room and Board benefit. This payment is in lieu of payment for the Hospital Room and Board charges for those days.
- (3) Hospital Miscellaneous charges during a Hospital Stay, up to the Maximum Daily Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for the Hospital Miscellaneous benefit. Miscellaneous charges do not include charges for telephone, radio or television, extra beds or cots, meals for guests, take home items, or other convenience items.
- (4) Outpatient Hospital Expenses charges by a Hospital for:
 - (a) Pre-admission testing (confinement must occur within 7 days of the testing); or
 - (b) Emergency room treatment, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount per emergency shown in the Schedule of Benefits for the Outpatient Emergency Room Treatment benefit.
- (5) Surgical Benefits charges for:
 - (a) A Doctor, for primary performance of a surgical procedure, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits per procedure. Two or more surgical procedures through the same incision will be considered as one procedure. However, we will pay up to 1.57 times the surgical procedure charge when more than one surgical procedure through different operating fields are performed during the same surgical session.
 - (b) A Doctor, for: (i) assistant surgeon duties; (ii) a second surgical opinion; or (iii) consultation, up to the Maximum Benefit shown in the Schedule of Benefits for an Assistant Surgeon, Second Surgical Opinion, and Consultation.
 - (c) Anesthesia and its administration, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for the Anesthesia benefit.
 - (d) Use of surgical facilities, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount per operating session, as shown in the Schedule of Benefits for the Surgical Facility benefit.
- (6) Doctor's Visits charges by a Doctor for other than pre- or post-operative care:
 - (a) For in-Hospital visits, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for Doctor's Visit In-Hospital.
 - (b) For office visits, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for Doctor's Office Visits.
 - Total visits per Injury will not exceed the combined Maximum shown in the Schedule of Benefits for All In-Hospital and Office Doctor's Visits.
- (7) **X-Ray and Laboratory** charges for X-ray and laboratory tests, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for the X-ray & Laboratory benefit.
- (8) **Nursing Services** Charges for nursing services (other than routine Hospital care) by or under the supervision of a licensed graduate registered nurse, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown on the Schedule of Benefits for the Nursing benefit.
- (9) Physiotherapy Charges for physiotherapy:
 - (a) While Hospital confined, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for the Hospital Inpatient Physiotherapy benefit;
 - (b) As an outpatient, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown on the Schedule of Benefits for the Outpatient Physiotherapy benefit.

Physiotherapy includes:

- (a) Heat treatment;
- (b) Diathermy;
- (c) Microtherm;
- (d) Ultrasonic;
- (e) Adjustment;
- (f) Manipulation;
- (g) Massage therapy and
- (h) Acupuncture.

Total treatment per Injury will not exceed the Maximum Benefit Amounts for Physiotherapy shown in the Schedule of Benefits.

- (10) **Ambulance** from the place where the Injury occurred to the Hospital, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for the Ambulance benefit.
- (11) Medical Equipment Rental charges for medical equipment for:
 - (a) A wheelchair;
 - (b) An iron lung; or
 - (c) Other medical equipment for which prior approval by us has been given; up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for the Medical Equipment Rental benefit.
- (12) Medical Services and Supplies Charges for medical services and supplies for:
 - (a) Oxygen and its administration;
 - (b) Blood and blood transfusions:
 - up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for the Medical Service & Supply benefit.
- (13) **Dental Treatment** Charges for dental treatment for Injury to a tooth which was sound and natural at the time of Injury, up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits for the Dental Treatment benefit.

The amounts payable under this Medical Expense benefit could be greatly reduced if the Covered Person does not comply with the requirements in the Limitations section of this Certificate.

BENEFIT - OUT-PATIENT PRESCRIPTION DRUG BENEFIT

We will pay the Eligible Expenses, subject to the Deductible Amount and Coinsurance Percentage shown in the Schedule of Benefits, if any; for a Prescription Drug or medication when prescribed by a Doctor on an outpatient basis.

Prescription Drug means a drug which:

- (1) Under Federal law may only be dispensed by written prescription; and
- (2) Is utilized for the specific purpose approved for general use by the Food and Drug Administration.

The Prescription Drug must be dispensed for the out-patient use by the Covered Person:

- (1) On or after the Covered Person's Effective Date; and
- (2) By a licensed pharmacy provider.

Benefits are payable up to the Maximum Benefit Amount shown on the Schedule of Benefits.

The amount payable under this benefit could be greatly reduced if the Covered Person does not comply with the requirements in the Limitations section of this Certificate.

GAC26932 11 -

BENEFIT - ACCIDENTAL MEDICAL EXPENSE (SPORTS ONLY)

We will pay the Eligible Expenses, subject to the Deductible Amount and Coinsurance Percentage shown in the Schedule of Benefits, if any:

- (1) For treatment as a result of any one sports Injury; and
- (2) Due to practice or play in any covered sport.

This benefit is payable upon receipt of proof that the Covered Person has incurred such expenses for the treatment of Injury covered under this Certificate.

This benefit terminates at 12:01 A.M. Standard Time the day after the covered team has played their last game including post season tournament play.

Benefits are payable up to the Maximum Benefit amount shown in the Schedule of Benefits.

The amount payable under this benefit could be greatly reduced if the Covered Person does not comply with the requirements in the Limitations section of this Certificate.

EXCLUSIONS

Benefits will not be paid for a Covered Person's loss which:

- (1) Is caused by or results from the Covered Person's own:
 - (a) Intentionally self-inflicted Injury, suicide or any attempt thereat. (In Missouri this applies only while sane.);
 - (b) Voluntary self-administration of any drug or chemical substance not prescribed by, and taken according to the directions of, a doctor (Accidental ingestion of a poisonous substance is not excluded.);
 - (c) Commission or attempt to commit a felony;
 - (d) Participation in a riot or insurrection;
 - (e) Driving under the influence of a controlled substance unless administered on the advice of a doctor; or
 - (f) Driving while Intoxicated. "Intoxicated" will have the meaning determined by the laws in the jurisdiction of the geographical area where the loss occurs;
- (2) Is caused by or results from:
 - (a) Declared or undeclared war or act of war;
 - (b) An Accident which occurs while the Covered Person is on active duty service in any Armed Forces. (Reserve or National Guard active duty for training is not excluded unless it extends beyond 31 days.);
 - (c) Aviation, except as specifically provided in this Certificate;
 - (d) Sickness, disease, bodily or mental infirmity or medical or surgical treatment thereof, bacterial or viral infection, regardless of how contracted, unless a Sickness Expense Rider is inforce under this Certificate. This does not include bacterial infection that is the natural and foreseeable result of an accidental external bodily injury or accidental food poisoning.
 - (e) Nuclear reaction or the release of nuclear energy. However, this exclusion will not apply if the loss is sustained within 180 days of the initial incident and:
 - (i) The loss was caused by fire, heat, explosion or other physical trauma which was a result of the release of nuclear energy; and
 - (ii) The Covered Person was within a 25-mile radius of the site of the release either:
 - 1) At the time of the release; or
 - 2) Within 24 hours of the start of the release; or

ADDITIONAL EXCLUSIONS

Benefits will not be paid for:

- 1. Normal health checkups;
- Dental care or treatment other than care of sound, natural teeth and gums required on account of Injury
 resulting from an Accident while the Covered Person is covered under this Certificate, and rendered within 6
 months of the Accident:
- 3. Services or treatment rendered by a doctor, nurse or any other person who is:
 - (a) Employed or retained by the Certificateholder; or
 - (b) Who is the Covered Person or a member of his immediate family;
- 4. Charges which:
 - (a) The Covered Person would not have to pay if he did not have insurance; or
 - (b) Are in excess of Usual, Reasonable and Customary charges.
- 5. An Injury that is caused by flight in:
 - (a) An aircraft, except as a fare-paying passenger;
 - (b) A space craft or any craft designed for navigation above or beyond the earth's atmosphere; or
 - (c) An ultra light, hang-gliding, parachuting or bungi-cord jumping;
- 6. Travel in or upon:
 - (a) A snowmobile;
 - (b) Any two or three wheeled motor vehicle;
 - (c) Any off-road motorized vehicle not requiring licensing as a motor vehicle;
- 7. Any Accident where the Covered Person is the operator of a motor vehicle and does not possess a current and valid motor vehicle operator's license;
- 8. That part of medical expense payable by any automobile insurance policy without regard to fault. (Does not apply in any state where prohibited);
- 9. Injury that is:
 - (a) The result of the Covered Person being Intoxicated. ("Intoxicated" will have the meaning determined by the laws in the jurisdiction of the geographical area where the loss occurs); or
 - (b) Caused by any narcotic, drug, poison, gas or fumes voluntarily taken, administered, absorbed or inhaled, unless prescribed by a doctor;
- Any Sickness, except infection which occurs directly from an Accidental cut or wound or diagnostic tests or treatment, or ingestion of contaminated food, unless a Sickness Expense Rider is inforce under this Certificate;
- 11. An Injury resulting from participation in or practice for non-School sponsored skiing, ice hockey, lacrosse, soccer or football;
- 12. Practice or play in any sports activity, including travel to and from the activity and practice, unless specifically provided for in this Certificate;
- 13. Expenses to the extent that they are paid or payable under other valid and collectible group insurance or medical prepayment plan;
- 14. Blood or Blood plasma, except for charges by a Hospital for the processing or administration of blood;
- 15. Elective treatment or surgery, health treatment, or examination where no Injury is involved;
- 16. Injury sustained while in the service of the armed forces of any country. When the Covered Person enters the armed forces of any country, we will refund the unearned pro rata premium upon request;
- 17. Eveglasses, contact lenses, hearing aids, braces, appliances, or examinations or prescriptions therefore;
- 18. Treatment in any Veterans Administration or Federal Hospital, except if there is a legal obligation to pay;
- 19. Treatment of temporomandibular joint (TMJ) disorders involving the installation of crowns, pontics, bridges or abutments, or the installation, maintenance or removal of orthodontic or occlusal appliances or equilibration therapy;
- 20. Cosmetic surgery, except for reconstructive surgery on a diseased or injured part of the body;
- 21. Any loss which is covered by state or federal worker's compensation, employers liability, occupational disease law, or similar laws:
- 22. The repair or replacement of existing artificial limbs, orthopedic braces, or orthotic devices;
- 23. Rest cures or custodial care;
- 24. The repair or replacement of existing dentures, partial dentures, braces or fixed or removable bridges;
- 25. Expenses incurred for an Accident or Sickness after the Benefit Period shown in the Schedule of Benefits;
- 26. Orthopedic appliances which are used mainly to protect an Injury so that a covered student can take part in interscholastic or intercollegiate sports;

- 27. Services and supplies furnished by the Student Camp Daycare Policyholder's infirmary, its employees, or doctors who work for the School Camp Daycare Policyholder's;
- 28. Hernia of any kind; or any bacterial infection that was not caused by an Accidental cut or wound;
- 29. Prescription medicines unless specifically provided for under this Certificate.

LIMITATIONS

Any benefits payable under this Certificate will be limited to the following:

- (1) The medical benefits otherwise payable under this Certificate will be reduced by 50% if:
 - (a) Excess insurance is provided under this Certificate; and
 - (b) The Covered Person has coverage under another plan providing medical expense benefits; and
 - (c) The other plan is an HMO, PPO or similar arrangement ("PPO-Preferred Provider Organization" means an Organization offering health care services through designated health care providers who agree to perform these services at rates lower than nonpreferred providers.); and
 - (d) The Covered Person does not use the facilities or services of the HMO, PPO or similar arrangement for the provision of benefits.

The Covered Person's limitation does not apply to emergency treatment required within 24 hours after an Accident which occurred outside the geographic area serviced by the HMO, PPO or similar arrangement.

- 2) In the event no consenting surgical opinion is obtained for those procedures that mandate such second surgical opinion, benefits payable for all Eligible Expenses associated with the procedure will be reduced by 50%. This limitation will apply whether the surgery is performed on an in-patient or out-patient basis. We will not cover a second opinion given more than 6 months after surgery was first recommended.
- (3) Costs that exceed the Usual, Reasonable and Customary charges in the area where the services are furnished or supplies provided. Services, supplies and equipment must be:
 - a) Medically necessary for the care or treatment of a covered Injury;
 - b) Received while coverage is in force under this Certificate; and
 - c) Rendered and/or prescribed by a licensed Doctor other than the Covered Person (or a member of his household or immediate family) in accordance with current medical standards and practices.
- (4) The application of the Coordination of Benefits or Non-Duplication of Benefits provision.
- 5) If the Covered Person is admitted into the Hospital on a Friday or a Saturday on a non-emergency basis and the procedure for which he is admitted is not performed on the day of or the day after admission, we will not pay the Hospital charges for room and board or miscellaneous Hospital charges for the initial Friday or Saturday preceding the procedure.

MEDICAL REVIEW REQUIREMENTS

The benefit amounts shown in the Schedule of Benefits for an IN-PATIENT HOSPITAL ADMISSION WILL BE REDUCED if the following medical review requirements are not met.

Hospital admissions and length of stays are subject to certification by a professional review organization selected by THE UNITED STATES FIRE INSURANCE COMPANY.

A Covered Person or that person's family must notify this organization:

- (1) If the Hospital admission is needed;
- (2) Of the approximate length of stay; and
- (3) Of approximate extensions beyond the initially certified length of stay.

Such notice must be given prior to the hospitalization if the procedure is elective; or within **48 hours** after the initial admission if the admission is due to an emergency.

If certification is received, covered charges will be paid as shown in the Schedule of Benefits.

GAC26932 14 -

If certification for Hospital admission or length of stay are not received as stated above, benefits will be **reduced** as follows:

After the Deductible Amount has been satisfied, all covered Hospital charges with respect to the uncertified admission or length of stay will be paid at 70% of the amount which would have been payable if the admission or length of stay had been approved prior to the Hospital admission.

AGGREGATE LIMIT

The Aggregate Limit of Liability is shown in the Application. We will NOT be liable for any amount over such limit for any one Accident.

If the total amount of benefits to be paid under this Certificate is more than the Aggregate Limit of Liability, the benefit amount payable for a Covered Person's loss will be determined as a proportionate share of the Aggregate Limit of Liability.

PREMIUM PROVISIONS

GRACE PERIOD

A grace period of 31-days is granted for each premium due after the first premium due date. Coverage will stay in force during this period unless notice has been sent, in accordance with the POLICY TERMINATION provision, of the intent to terminate coverage under this Certificate. Coverage will end if the premium is not paid by the end of the grace period.

PREMIUMS:

Premium due dates are the first of every month. Premium payment made in advance or for more than a one month period will not affect any provisions of this Certificate with regard to change. Failure by the Certificateholder to pay premiums when due or within the grace period shall be deemed notice to us to terminate coverage at the end of the period for which premium was paid.

CHANGES IN RATES:

We have the right to change the premium rates on any premium due date:

- (1) After the first 12 months insurance is in effect;
- (2) Coinciding with a change in the coverage provided or classes eligible; or
- (3) Coinciding with a change in the risks we have assumed.

We will give 31 days written notice of any change under (1) above. Notice will be sent to the Certificateholder's most recent address in our records.

GENERAL PROVISIONS

ENTIRE CONTRACT; CHANGES:

This Certificate, the application of the Certificateholder (if any, a copy of which is attached), endorsements, riders and attached papers constitute the entire contract between the parties. If an application of a Covered Person is required, the application of any Insured, at our option, may also be made a part of this contract.

All statements made by the Certificateholder or by a Covered Person are deemed representations and not warranties. No such statement will cause us to deny or reduce benefits or be used as a defense to a claim unless a copy of the instrument containing the statement is or has been furnished to such person; or, in the event of his death or incapacity, his beneficiary or representative. After 2-years from the Covered Person's effective date of coverage, no such statement, except in the case of fraud or with respect to eligibility for coverage, will cause such coverage to be contested.

No change in this Certificate will be valid until approved by one of our executive officers. This approval must be endorsed on or attached to this Certificate. No agent may change this Certificate or waive any of its provisions.

WORKERS' COMPENSATION INSURANCE:

This Certificate is not in lieu of and does not affect any requirement for coverage under any Workers' Compensation Insurance.

GAC26932 15 -

RECORDS MAINTAINED:

The Certificateholder or its authorized administrator will maintain records of the essential features of each Covered Person's insurance under this Certificate.

We shall be permitted to examine the Certificateholder's records relating to coverage under this Certificate. Examination may occur at any reasonable time up to the later of:

- (1) The two year period after the expiration of the Certificateholder's coverage; or
- (2) The final adjustment and settlement of all claims under the Certificateholder's coverage.

REPORTING REQUIREMENTS:

The Certificateholder or its authorized agent must report to us, by the premium due date:

- (1) The names of all persons insured on the Effective Date of this Certificate;
- (2) The names of all persons who are insured after the Effective Date of this Certificate;
- (3) The names of those persons whose insurance has terminated; and
- (3) Additional information required as agreed to by us and the Certificateholder.

CERTIFICATES OF INSURANCE:

A certificate of insurance will be delivered to the Certificateholder for delivery to a Covered Person. Each certificate will list the benefits, conditions and limits of the Certificate. It will state to whom the benefits will be paid.

NEWLY ACQUIRED SUBSIDIARIES:

The premium for this Certificate applies to the risks assumed on the Effective Date of this Certificate. Eligible employees or members of subsidiaries newly acquired through merger, stock purchase, exchange of stock, or otherwise, shall be insured under this Certificate, subject to the following conditions:

- (1) The Certificateholder has at least 50% controlling interest in the subsidiary.
- (2) An additional premium payment is required with a report to us and the name of any newly acquired subsidiary.
- (3) Necessary underwriting information must be furnished for us to determine the additional risks assumed.
- (4) Coverage will begin on the legal date of acquisition.

No coverage shall continue for more than 60 days after the legal acquisition date unless the required report with the necessary data is supplied and the additional premium paid. The Certificateholder shall be liable for payment of premium for the period during which such coverage remains in effect.

CONFORMITY WITH STATE STATUTES:

Any provision of this Certificate in conflict, on the Effective Date of this Certificate, with the laws of the state where it is delivered, is amended to conform to the minimum requirements of such laws.

CLAIM PROVISIONS

NOTICE OF CLAIM:

Written notice must be given to us within 30 days after a covered loss occurs or begins or as soon as reasonably possible. Notice can be given at our administrative office as shown on the cover page or to our agent. Notice should include the Certificateholder's name and number and a Covered Person's name and address.

CLAIM FORMS:

When we receive the notice of claim, we will send forms for filing proof of loss. If claim forms are not sent within 15 days after notice is given, the proof requirements will be met by submitting, within the time required under PROOF OF LOSS, written proof of the nature and extent of the loss.

PROOF OF LOSS:

Written proof of loss must be furnished to us in the case of a claim for loss for which this Certificate provides periodic payment contingent upon continuing loss within 90 days after the end of the period for which we are liable. Written proof that the loss continues must be furnished to us at intervals required by us.

In case of claim for any other loss, proof must be furnished within 90 days after the date of such loss.

If that is not reasonably possible, we will not deny or reduce any claim if proof is furnished as soon as reasonably possible. Proof must, in any case, be furnished not more than a year later, except for lack of legal capacity.

GAC26932

16 -

TIME OF PAYMENT OF CLAIMS:

Benefits due under this Certificate for a loss, other than a loss for which this Certificate provides installments, will be paid immediately upon receipt of due written proof of such loss.

Subject to written proof of loss, all accrued benefits for loss for which this Certificate provides installments will be paid Monthly; any balance remaining unpaid upon the termination of liability will be paid immediately upon receipt of a written proof of loss, unless otherwise stated in the Description of Benefits.

PAYMENT OF CLAIMS:

Benefits for a Covered Person's loss of life will be paid to the beneficiary named in our records, if any, at the time of payment. The benefits can be paid in one sum or, at a Covered Person's written request, in accordance with one of our settlement plans. If a Covered Person has not requested any settlement plan, the beneficiary can do so in writing after a Covered Person's death. If there is no named beneficiary or surviving beneficiary, a Covered Person's loss of life benefits will be paid in one sum to the first surviving class of following in the order shown below:

- (1) The beneficiary named to receive a Covered Person's proceeds;
- (2) Spouse;
- (3) Child or children:
- (4) Mother or father:
- (5) Sisters or brothers: or
- (6) The estate of a Covered Person.

If we are to pay benefits to the estate or to a person who is incapable of giving a valid release, we may pay up to \$1,000 to a relative by blood or marriage whom we believe is equitably entitled. This good faith payment satisfies our legal duty to the extent of that payment.

Any other accrued benefits which are unpaid at a Covered Person's death may, at our option, be paid either to his beneficiary or to his estate. All other benefits, unless specifically stated otherwise, will be paid to a Covered Person.

PAYMENT OF CLAIMS: OTHER BENEFITS:

All other benefits will be paid to the Covered Person, if he is living, if not, we will pay his beneficiary or his estate.

CHANGE OF BENEFICIARY: (Applicable only if an Accidental Death or Dismemberment benefit is provided) The Insured can change the beneficiary at any time by giving us written notice. The beneficiary's consent is not required for this or any other change which a Covered Person may make unless the designation of beneficiary is irrevocable or otherwise required by law.

CONDITIONAL CLAIM PAYMENT:

If a Covered Person incurs expenses for Injuries received in a covered Accident, and in our opinion a third party may be liable, we will pay benefits if:

- (1) The Covered Person first agrees in writing to refund the lesser of:
 - (a) The amount we actually paid for such expenses; or
 - (b) The amount actually received from the third party for such expenses; and
- (2) The third party's liability is determined and satisfied whether by settlement, judgment, arbitration or otherwise.

However, prior to our payment of benefits under this Certificate, if the third party's liability is satisfied in an amount less than the benefits payable under this Certificate, we will pay the difference.

PHYSICAL EXAMINATION AND AUTOPSY:

We will pay the cost and have the right to have the Covered Person examined as often as reasonably necessary while the claim is pending. We can have an autopsy made at our expense unless prohibited by law. (Autopsies are not permitted to be required in Massachusetts, Mississippi and South Carolina.)

GAC26932 17 -

RECOVERY OF BENEFITS:

We reserve the right to recover from a Covered Person any benefits we have paid to him for injuries:

- (1) Received in a covered Accident; and
- (2) Which are covered under:
 - (a) workers' compensation or similar statutory remedies available under law; or
 - b) Any employer's liability Insurance.

It will be assumed that the Covered Person is in receipt of such benefits unless he gives us proof such benefits have been denied to him.

SUBROGATION:

If we have paid benefits to a Covered Person for Injuries received in a covered Accident, and in our opinion a third party may be liable, we will be subrogated to the extent of such payment and to all of the rights of the Covered Person regarding the recovery of benefits paid or to any settlement or judgment which results from the exercise of these rights. The Covered Person agrees to sign papers and do whatever else is necessary to transfer his rights to us. We will exercise such rights on his behalf. He further agrees to furnish us with all relevant information and documents.

LEGAL ACTIONS:

No action at law or in equity shall be brought to recover benefits under this Certificate less than 60 days after written proof of loss has been furnished as required by this Certificate. No such action shall be brought more than 3 years after the time written proof of loss is required to be furnished.

GAC26932 18-

TEXAS IMPORTANT NOTICE

To obtain information or make a complaint:

You may call United States Fire Insurance Company's toll-free telephone number for information or to make a complaint at:

> 732-676-9800 (Collect Calls Accepted)

You may also write to United States Fire Insurance Company at:

United States Fire Insurance Company
Complaint Department
c/o Fairmont Specialty
5 Christopher Way
Eatontown, NJ 07724

You may contact the Texas Department of Insurance to obtain information on companies, coverages, rights or complaints at:

1-800-252-3439

You may write the Texas Department of Insurance:

P. O. Box 149104 Austin, Texas 78714-9104 FAX No. 512-475-1771

Web: http://www.tdi.texas.gov
Email: ConsumerProtection@tdi.texas.gov

PREMIUM OR CLAIM DISPUTES: Should you have a dispute concerning your premium or about a claim you should contact the agent first. If the dispute is not resolved, you may contact the Texas Department of Insurance.

ATTACH THIS NOTICE TO YOUR POLICY. This Notice is for information only and does not become part of condition of the attached document.

TEXAS AVISO IMPORTANTE

Para obtener informacion o para someter una queja:

Usted puede llamar al numero de telefono gratis de United States Fire Insurance Company para informacion o para someter una queja al:

732-676-9800 (Las llamadas a cobro revertido aceptaron)

Usted tambien puede escribir a United States Fire Insurance Company:

United States Fire Insurance Company
Complaint Department
c/o Fairmont Specialty
5 Christopher Way
Eatontown, NJ 07724

Puede comunicarse con el Departamento de Seguros de Texas para obtener informacion acerca de companias, coberturas, derechos o quejas al:

1-800-252-3439

Puede escribir al Departamento de Seguros de Texas:

P. O. Box 149104 Austin, Texas 78714-9104 FAX No. 512-475-1771

Web: http://www.tdi.texas.gov
Email: ConsumerProtection@tdi.texas.gov

DISPUTAS SOBRE PRIMAS O RECLAMOS: Si tiene una disputa concerniete a su prima o a un reclamo, primero debe comunicarse con el agente. Si no se resuelve la disputa, puede entonces comunicarse con el Departamento de Seguros de Texas.

ANADA / ADJUNTE UNA ESTE AVISO A SU POLIZA:

Este aviso es solo para proposito de informacion y no se convierte en parte o condicion del documento adjunto.

Administrative Office: 5 Christopher Way • Eatontown, NJ 07724

MANDATED BENEFITS COVERAGE RIDER

This Rider is attached to and made part of the policy as of the Effective Date. It is subject to all of the provisions, limitations and exclusions of the policy except as specifically modified by this Rider.

The following benefits are hereby added to the policy:

- Cognitive rehabilitation therapy, cognitive communication therapy, neurocognitive therapy and rehabilitation, neurobehavioral, neurophysiological, neuropsychological and psychophysiological testing or treatment, neurofeedback therapy, remediation, post-acute transition services or community reintegration services as a result of and related to an acquired brain injury.
- 2. Diagnostic or surgical treatment of conditions affecting the temporomandibular joint (including the jaw and the craniomandibular joint) which is medically necessary as a result of an accident or trauma.

ALL OTHER TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THE POLICY REMAIN UNCHANGED

This rider is part of the policy and takes effect with respect to each insured on the Effective Date of his term of coverage.

Signed for United States Fire Insurance Company By:

Administrative Offices: 5 Christopher Way • Eatontown, NJ 07724

PARTICIPATING ORGANIZATION ENDORSEMENT

This Endorsement is attached to and made part of the Certificate as of the Certificate Effective Date. It applies only to Accidents and losses of life that occur on or after that date. It is subject to all of the provisions, limitations and exclusions of the Certificate except as they are specifically modified by this Endorsement.

1. The following definition is added to the Definitions section of the Certificate:

Participating Organization - means an organization:

- 1) Which elects to offer coverage under the Group Policy by completing a Participation Organization Application that has been accepted by the Company;
- 2) Which completes a participation agreement with the Company;
- 3) Which remits the required premium when due; if applicable, and
- 4) While coverage through the Participating Organization is available under the Certificate.
- 2. The following section is added to the Certificate:

PARTICIPATING ORGANIZATION EFFECTIVE AND TERMINATION DATES

Effective Date. A Participating Organization's coverage under the Certificate begins on the later of: 1) Participating Organization Effective Date shown in the Participating Organization Application at 12:01AM Standard Time at the address of the Participating Organization shown in the Participating Organization Application; or 2) the Certificate Effective Date.

Termination Date. We may terminate coverage on or after the anniversary of any premium due date. Written notice must be given at least 31 days prior to such premium due date.

The Participating Organization may terminate the coverage on any premium due date. Failure by the Participating Organization to pay premium when due or within any applicable grace period shall be deemed notice to us to terminate coverage at the end of the period for which premium was paid.

- 3. The references in the Certificate to "Certificateholder," where applicable, mean "Participating Organization," respectively.
- 4. The following language applies to each Rider attached to the Certificate:

Any Riders attached to the Certificate apply only with respect to Accidents and losses of life that occur on or after the later of:

- The effective date of each Rider; or
- 2) The effective date of the Participating Organization's coverage under each Rider.

Each Rider applies with respect to a Participating Organization's coverage under the Certificate only if the Participating Organization has elected the coverage described in each Rider, as indicated in the Participating Organization Application.

Signed for United States Fire Insurance Company By:

Marc J. Adee Chairman and CEO James Kraus Secretary

Jo / Cares

When used throughout this document "Company", "Our", "We", or "Us" means:

United States Fire Insurance Company

GRIEVANCE PROCEDURES

When you submit a claim and that claim is denied, we will provide a written statement containing the reasons for the Adverse Determination. You have the right to request a review of any Company decision or action pertaining to our contractual relationship and to appeal any adverse claim determination we've made by filing a Grievance. These procedures have been developed to ensure a full investigation of a Grievance through a formal process.

DEFINITIONS

A "Grievance" is a written complaint requesting a change to a previous claim decision, claims payment, the handling or reimbursement of health care services, or other matters pertaining to your coverage and our contractual relationship.

An "Adverse Determination" is a determination by the Company or its designated utilization review organization that (i) a service, treatment, drug, or device, is experimental, investigational, specifically limited or excluded by your coverage; or (ii) a facility admission, the availability of care, continued stay or other health care services proposed or furnished have been reviewed and, based upon the information provided, does not meet the contractual requirements for medical necessity, appropriateness, health care setting, level of care or effectiveness and therefore, the benefit coverage is denied, reduced or terminated in whole or in part.

INFORMAL GRIEVANCE PROCEDURE

You, your authorized representative, or a provider acting on your behalf may submit an oral complaint to us within 60-days after an event that causes a dispute. Telephoning allows you to discuss your complaint or concerns and gives us the opportunity to immediately resolve the problem.

If we don't have all the information necessary to review your complaint, we will request any additional information within 5 business days of receiving your complaint. After we receive all the necessary information, we will provide you, your authorized representative, or a provider acting on your behalf with our written decision within 30-days after receiving the complaint and all necessary information.

If the problem cannot be resolved in this manner, you still have the right to submit a written request for the complaint to be reviewed through the Formal Grievance Procedure, as outlined below.

FORMAL GRIEVANCE PROCEDURE

A formal Grievance may be submitted by you, your authorized representative, or in the event of an Adverse Determination, by a provider acting on your behalf.

If you file a formal Grievance, you will have the opportunity to submit written comments, documents, records and other information you feel are relevant to the Grievance, regardless of whether those materials were considered in the initial Adverse Determination.

First Level Review

Within 3 working business days after receiving the Grievance, we must acknowledge the Grievance and provide you, your authorized representative or a provider with the name, address, and telephone number of the coordinator handling the Grievance and information on how to submit written material. The person(s) who reviews the Grievance will not be the same person(s) who made the initial Adverse Determination. During the review, all information, documents, and other materials submitted relating to the claim will be considered, regardless of whether they were considered in making the previous claim decision. The Insured will not be allowed to attend, or have a representative attend, a First Level Review. The Insured may, however, submit written material for consideration by the reviewer(s).

Grievance

When the Grievance is based in whole or in part on a medical judgment, the review will be conducted by, or in consultation with, a medical doctor with appropriate training and expertise to evaluate the matter.

Following our review of your Grievance, we must issue a written decision to you and, if applicable, to your representative or provider, within 20-days after receiving the Grievance. The written decision must include:

- (1) The name(s), title(s) and professional qualifications of any person(s) participating in the First Level Review process.
- (2) A statement of the reviewer's understanding of the Grievance.
- (3) The specific reason(s) for the reviewer's decision in clear terms and the contractual basis or medical rationale used as the basis for the decision in sufficient detail for the Insured to respond further to our position.
- (4) A reference to the evidence or documentation used as the basis for the decision.
- (5) If the claim denial is based on medical necessity, experimental treatment or similar exclusion, instructions for requesting an explanation of the scientific or clinical rationale used to make the determination.
- (6) A statement advising you of your right to request a Second Level Review, if applicable, and a description of the procedure and timeframes for requesting a Second Level Review.

Second Level Review

The Second Level Review process is available if you are not satisfied with the outcome of the First level Review for an Adverse Determination. Within ten business days after receiving a request for a Second Level Review, we will advise you of the following:

- (1) the name, address, and telephone number of a person designated to coordinate the Grievance review for the Company;
- (2) a statement of your rights, including the right to:
 - · attend the Second Level Review
 - present his/her case to the review panel;
 - submit supporting materials before and at the review meeting;
 - ask questions of any member of the review panel;
 - be assisted or represented by a person of his/her choice, including a provider, family member, employer representative, or attorney.
 - request and receive from us free of charge, copies of all relevant documents, records and other information that is not confidential or privileged that were considered in making the Adverse Determination.

We must convene a review panel and hold a review meeting within 45-days after receiving a request for a Second Level Review. We will notify you in writing of the meeting date at least 15-days prior to the date. The review meeting will be held during regular business hours at a location reasonable accessible to you. In cases where a face-to-face meeting is not practical for geographic reasons, we will offer you the opportunity to communicate with the review panel at our expense by conference call or other appropriate technology. Your right to a full review may not be conditioned on whether or not you appear at the meeting.

If you choose to be represented by an attorney, we may also be represented by an attorney. If we choose to have an attorney present to represent our interests, we will notify you at least 15 working days in advance of the review that an attorney will be present and that you may wish to obtain legal representation of your own.

The panel must be comprised of persons who:

- (1) were not previously involved in any matter giving rise to the Second Level Review;
- (2) are not employees of the Company or Utilization Review Organization; and
- (3) do not have a financial interest in the outcome of the review.

A person previously involved in the Grievance may appear before the panel to present information or answer questions.

All persons reviewing a Second Level Grievance involving a Utilization Review non-certification or a clinical issue will be providers who have appropriate expertise, including at least one clinical peer. If we use a clinical peer on an appeal of a Utilization Review non-certification or on a First Level Review, we may use one of our employees on the Second Level Review panel if the panel is comprised of 3 or more persons.

Grievance

We must issue a written decision to you and, if applicable, to your representative or provider, within 10 business days after completing the review meeting. The decision must include:

- (1) the name(s), title(s) and qualifying credentials of the members of the review panel;
- (2) a statement of the review panel's understanding of the nature of the Grievance and all pertinent facts;
- (3) the review panel's recommendation to the Company and the rationale behind the recommendation;
- (4) a description of, or reference to, the evidence or documentation considered by the review panel in making the recommendation;
- (5) in the review of a Utilization Review non-certification or other clinical matter, a written statement of the clinical rationale, including the clinical review criteria, that was used by the review panel to make the determination;
- (6) the rationale for the Company's decision if it differs from the review panel's recommendation;
- (7) a statement that the decision is the Company's final determination in the matter;
- (8) notice of the availability of the Commissioner's office for assistance, including the telephone number and address of the Commissioner's office.

EXPEDITED REVIEW

You are eligible for an expedited review when the timeframes for an Informal, formal First Level review or Second Level review would reasonably appear to seriously jeopardize your life or health, or your ability to regain maximum function. An expedited review is also available for all Grievances concerning an admission, availability of care, continued stay or health care service for a person who has received emergency services, but who has not been discharged from a facility.

A request for an expedited review may be submitted orally or in writing. An expedited review must be evaluated by an appropriate clinical peer in the same or similar specialty as would typically manage the case being reviewed. If we don't have the information necessary to decide an appeal, we will send you notification of precisely what is required within 24-hours of our receipt of your Grievance. All necessary information, including our decision, will be transmitted by telephone, facsimile, or the most expeditious method available. Provided we have enough information to make a decision, you, your authorized representative, or a provider acting on your behalf will be notified of the determination as expeditiously as the medical condition requires, but in no event more than 72-hours after the review has commenced. Written confirmation of our decision will be provided within 2 working business days of the decision and will contain the same items described in the written decision requirements for First Level reviews.

If the expedited review does not resolve the situation, you, your representative or a provider acting on your behalf may submit a written Grievance.

We will not provide an expedited review for retrospective reviews of Adverse Determinations.

United States Fire Insurance Company

PRIVACY POLICY AND PRACTICES

The Company values your business and your trust. In order to administer insurance policies and provide you with effective customer service, we must collect certain information about our customers. We want you to know that we are committed to protecting your private information and we will comply with all federal and state privacy laws. Below is a Privacy Notice describing our policy regarding the collection and disclosure of personal information. Please review this Notice and keep a copy of it with your records.

Your Privacy is Our Concern

When you apply to The Company for insurance or make a claim against a policy written by The Company, you disclose information about yourself to us. There are legal requirements governing the collection, use, and disclosure of such information. The Company maintains physical, electronic, and procedural safeguards that comply with state and federal regulations to guard your personal information. We also limit employee access to personally identifiable information to those with a business reason for knowing such information. The Company instructs our employees as to the importance of the confidentiality of personal information, and takes measures to enforce employee privacy responsibilities.

What kind of information do we collect about you and from whom?

We obtain most of our information from you. The application or claim form you complete, as well as any additional information you provide, generally gives us most of the information we need to know. Sometimes we may contact you by phone or mail to obtain additional information. We may use information about you from other transactions with us, our affiliates, or others. Depending on the nature of your insurance transaction, we may need additional information about you or other individuals proposed for coverage. We may obtain the additional information we need from third parties, such as other insurance companies or agents, government agencies, medical personnel, the state motor vehicle department, information clearinghouses, credit reporting agencies, courts, or public records. A report from a consumer reporting agency may contain information as to creditworthiness, credit standing, credit capacity, character, general reputation, hobbies, occupation, personal characteristics, or mode of living.

What do we do with the information collected about you?

If coverage is declined or the charge for coverage is increased because of information contained in a consumer report we obtained, we will inform you, as required by state law or the federal Fair Credit Reporting Act. We will also give you the name and address of the consumer reporting agency making the report. We may retain information about our former customers and may disclose that information to affiliates and non-affiliates only as described in this notice.

To whom do we disclose information about you?

We may disclose all the information that we collect about you, as described above. We may disclose such information about you to our affiliated companies, such as:

- Insurance companies;
- Insurance agencies;
- Third party administrators;
- Medical bill review companies; and
- Reinsurance companies.

We may also disclose nonpublic personal information about you to affiliated and nonaffiliated third parties as permitted by law. You have a right to access and correct the personal information we collect, maintain, and disclose about you.

How to contact Us

You may obtain a more detailed description of the information practices prescribed by law by contacting us at the address below. Remember to include your name, address, policy number, and daytime phone number.

Privacy Policy Coordinator Fairmont Speciality 5 Christopher Way, 3rd Floor Eatontown, New Jersey 07724

Texas Guaranty Notice

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT COVERAGE UNDER THE TEXAS LIFE AND HEALTH INSURANCE GUARANTY ASSOCIATION

Texas law establishes a system, administered by the Texas Life and Health Insurance Guaranty Association (the "Association"), to protect Texas policyholders if their life or health insurance company fails to or cannot meet its contractual obligations. Only the policyholders of insurance companies which are members of the Association are eligible for this protection which is subject to the terms, limitations, and conditions of the Association law. (The law is found in the *Texas Insurance Code*, Chapter 463.). However, even if a company is a member of the Association, protection is limited and policyholders must meet certain guidelines to qualify.

BECAUSE OF STATUTORY LIMITATIONS ON POLICYHOLDER PROTECTION, IT IS POSSIBLE THAT THE ASSOCIATION MAY NOT COVER YOUR POLICY IN PART OR MAY NOT COVER YOUR POLICY IN FULL.

Eligibility for Protection by the Association

When an insurance company which is a member of the Association is is found to be insolvent and placed under an order of liquidation by a court or designated as impaired by the Texas Commissioner of Insurance, the Association provides coverage to policyholders who are:

- Residents of Texas at that time (irrespective of the policyholder's residency at policy issue)
- Residents of other states, ONLY if the following conditions are met:
 - 1. The policyholder has a policy with a company domiciled in Texas;
 - 2. The policyholder's state of residence has a similar guaranty association; and
 - 3. The policyholder is *not eligible* for coverage by the guaranty association of the policyholder's state of residence.

Limits of Protection by the Association

Accident, Accident and Health, or Health Insurance:

For each individual covered under one or more policies:

- up to a total of \$500,000 for basic hospital, medical-surgical, and major medical insurance;
- \$300,000 for disability or long term care insurance; and
- \$200,000 for other types of health insurance, that are not defined as basic hospital, medical-surgical, major medical, disability, or long-term care insurance.

Life Insurance:

- Net cash surrender value or net cash withdrawal value up to a total of \$100,000 under one or more
 policies on any one life; or
- Death benefits up to a total of \$300,000 under one or more policies on any one life; or
- Total benefits up to a total of \$5,000,000 to any owner of multiple non-group life policies.

Individual Annuities:

Present value of benefits up to a total of \$250,000 under one or more contracts on any one life.

Guaranty Notice (TX) 9/11

Group Annuities:

- Present value of allocated benefits up to a total of \$250,000 on any one life; or
 - Present value of unallocated benefits up to a total of \$5,000,000 for one contract owner regardless of the number of contracts.

Aggregate Limit:

• \$300,000 on any one life with the exception of the \$500,000 health insurance limit, the \$5,000,000 multiple owner life insurance limit, and the \$5,000,000 unallocated group annuity limit.

THE INSURANCE COMPANY AND ITS AGENTS ARE PROHIBITED BY LAW FROM USING THE EXISTENCE OF THE ASSOCIATION FOR THE PURPOSE OF SALES, SOLICITATION, OR INDUCEMENT TO PURCHASE ANY FORM OF INSURANCE.

WHEN YOU ARE SELECTING AN INSURANCE COMPANY, YOU SHOULD NOT RELY ON COVERAGE BY THE ASSOCIATION.

Texas Life, Accident, Health and Hospital Service Insurance Guaranty Association 6504 Bridge Point Parkway, Suite 450 Austin, Texas 78730 800-982-6362 www.txlifega.org Texas Department of Insurance P.O. Box 149104 Austin, Texas 78714-9104 800-252-3439 or

www.tdi.state.tx.us

Guaranty Notice (TX) 9/11

Year	Aggregate Deductible	ICS plan Claims	\$0-\$2k Gap Plan Claims	Total Losses	Outside/discretionary payments
2015	\$150,000	\$87,864.75	\$20,689.15	\$108,553.90	\$2,103.94
2016	\$150,000	\$59,184.66	\$12,051.00	\$71,235.66	
2017	\$185,000	\$187,152.37	Moved to \$0	\$187,152.37	
2018	\$185,000	\$329,752.31	specific	\$329,752.31	
2019	\$185,000	\$239,661.28	deductible	\$239,661.28	
2020	\$260,000	\$44,958.28	deductible	\$44,958.28	\$118.88

5/27/2021 1:56:32 PM	56:32 PM		A.G. Administrators Inc.	etratore In	•		à	Page 1 of 2	
Pay Dates: 0	Pay Dates: 01/01/1900 - 04/30/2021		Claims History Summary	or Summa	; ≥			1	
Report Criteria:	ia: University of Texas of the Permian Basin	mian Basin			•				
Service Date	Payee Name	Coverage	Amount Claimed	Reduction	Reduction Reason	Amount Paid	Date Received	Check Date	Check
2015 Underwriting Year Policy: AG00	ng Year AG000138								
Coverage:	Outside								
	Checking Account UTPERMIAN		\$14,668.23	\$12,564.29		\$2,103.94			
Policy:	ICS L00600127 001								
Coverage:	Intercollegiate Sports								
	Checking Account UTPERMIAN		\$342,537.23	\$254,672.48		\$87,864.75			
	Checking Account BRKLY		\$161,597.34	\$161,597.34		\$0.00			
	Checking Account FAIRM		\$8,296.10	\$8,296.10		\$0.00			
Policy:	US565808								
Coverage:	VSAP								
	Checking Account FAIRM		\$200,184.29	\$179,495.11		\$20,689.18			
	Checking Account UTPERMIAN		\$5,768.21	\$5,768.21		\$0.00			
	2015 Grand Total		\$733,051.40	\$622,393.53		\$110,657.87			
2016 Underwriting Year	ng Year ICS L00600127 002								
Coverage:									
1			\$253,382.20	\$194,197.54		\$59,184.66			
	Checking Account BRKLY		\$128,888.13	\$128,888.13		\$0.00			
Policy:	US746911								
Coverage:	VSAP								
	Checking Account FAIRM		\$129,756.87	\$117,705.87		\$12,051.00			
	2016 Grand Total		\$512,027.20	\$440,791.54		\$71,235.66			
2017 Underwriting Year	ng Year								
Policy:	US747839								
Coverage:	Intercollegiate Sports								
	Checking Account UTPERMIAN		\$858,680.18	\$674,001.68		\$184,678.50			
	Checking Account FAIRM		\$41,545.92	\$39,072.05		\$2,473.87			

Claims History Summary A-G Administrators, Inc. Pay Dates: 01/01/1900 - 04/30/2021

5/27/2021 1:56:32 PM

University of Texas of the Permian Basin Report Criteria:

Service	Payee Name	Coverage	Amount Claimed	Reduction	Reduction Reason	Amount Paid	Date Check Date	ate Check
	2017 Grand Total		\$900,226.10	\$713,073.73		\$187,162.37		
2018 Underwriting Year	g Year							
Policy:	US749154							
Coverage:	Intercollegiate Sports							
	Checking Account UTPERMIAN		\$742,807.82	\$558,018.20		\$184,789.62		
	Checking Account		\$0.00	\$0.00		\$0.00		
	Checking Account FAIRM		\$631,839.12	\$486,926.43		\$144,912.69		
	2018 Grand Total		\$1,374,646.94	\$1,044,944.63		\$329,702.31		
2019 Underwriting Year	g Year							
Policy:	US1295380							
Coverage:	Intercollegiate Sports							
	Checking Account UTPERMIAN		\$786,927.61	\$601,927.61		\$185,000.00		
	Checking Account FAIRM		\$429,593.39	\$374,932.11		\$54,661.28		
	2019 Grand Total		\$1,216,521.00	\$976,859.72		\$239,661.28		
2020 Underwriting Vest	Vest a							
Policy:	19 1 cm AG000138							
Coverage:	Outside							
	Checking Account UTPERMIAN		\$118.88	\$0.00		\$118.88		
Policy:	US1395764							
Coverage:	Intercollegiate Sports							
	Checking Account UTPERMIAN		\$306,309.71	\$265,537.60		\$40,772.11		
	2020 Grand Total		\$306,428.59	\$265,537.60		\$40,890.99		
Grand Total								
	Checking Account UTPERMIAN		\$3,311,200.07	\$2,566,687.61		\$744,512.46		
	Checking Account FAIRM		\$1,441,215.69	\$1,206,427.67		\$234,788.02		
	Checking Account BRKLY		\$290,485.47	\$290,485.47		\$0.00		
	Checking Account		\$0.00	\$0.00		\$0.00		
	Grand Totals		\$5,042,901.23	\$4,063,600.75		\$979,300.48		

Exhibit 5
University of Texas of the Permian Basin
Claims Paid as of April 30, 2021

Policy Year	Policy Num	Claim Number		Billed		Prim Ins Reduct	٨	-G Discounts	,	otal Paid
2020	Outside Reins	AGA-0306130	\$	118.88	\$	- IIII IIIS Reduct	\$	-G Discounts	\$	118.88
2020	Outside Reins	Totals	\$	118.88	\$	THE WEST	\$	THE PARTY NAMED IN	Ś	119.88
2020	ICS	AGA-0269126	\$	41,220.26	\$	T. 100	\$	24,294.97	-	16,925.29
2020	ICS	AGA-0209120 AGA-0271190	\$	8,915.24	\$	8,565.24	\$	24,234.37	\$	350.00
2020	ICS	AGA-0271130 AGA-0271341	\$	22,022.08	\$	20,070.64	\$	_	\$	1,951.44
2020	ICS	AGA-0271341 AGA-0271780	\$	2,290.00	\$	190.00	\$	1,560.00	\$	540.00
2020	ICS	AGA-0271780 AGA-0273158	\$	862.00	\$	787.00	\$	1,300.00	۶ \$	75.00
2020	ICS	AGA-0273138 AGA-0273260	\$	280.00	ب \$	200.00	ب \$	-	ب \$	80.00
2020	ICS	AGA-0273261	\$	675.00	ب \$	486.46	\$	_	ب \$	188.54
2020	ICS	AGA-0273281 AGA-0273282	\$	1,187.37	\$	983.51	\$	-	\$	203.86
2020	ICS	AGA-0273646	\$	6,957.26	\$	5,958.07	\$	_	\$	999.19
2020	ICS	AGA-0273966	۶ \$	8,852.44	۶ \$	8,146.74	۶ \$	-	۶ \$	705.70
2020	ICS	AGA-0273967	۶ \$	32,457.72	۶ \$	30,426.11	۶ \$	140.00	۶ \$	1,891.61
2020	ICS	AGA-0274195	\$	7,950.24	۶ \$	7,542.84	\$		\$	407.40
2020	ICS	AGA-0274193 AGA-0275696	\$	2,062.00	۶ \$	1,762.00	\$	-	\$	300.00
2020	ICS	AGA-0275711	۶ \$	2,062.00	۶ \$	19,527.68	۶ \$	-		
			\$ \$	353.00	\$ \$	•		-	\$ \$	1,215.32 39.49
2020 2020	ICS	AGA-0275724	۶ \$		\$ \$	313.51	\$ \$	346.15	\$ \$	642.86
	ICS	AGA-0275741 AGA-0276040	\$ \$	989.01	-	- 4E 171 26		340.13	-	
2020	ICS		•	49,441.10	\$	45,171.36	\$ ¢	-	\$	4,269.74
2020	ICS	AGA-0276054	\$	698.00	\$	448.50	\$	-	\$	249.50
2020	ICS	AGA-0276885	\$	11,299.00	\$	10,644.39	\$	-	\$	654.61
2020	ICS	AGA-0276889	\$	520.00	\$	480.00	\$	-	\$	40.00
2020	ICS	AGA-0276908	\$	858.00	\$	724.33	\$	-	\$	133.67
2020	ICS	AGA-0278543	\$	7,075.26	\$	6,155.03	\$	-	\$	920.23
2020	ICS	AGA-0279954	\$	45,313.46	\$	44,074.27	\$	-	\$	1,239.19
2020	ICS	AGA-0282199	\$	18.17	\$	-	\$	-	\$	18.17
2020	ICS	AGA-0283180	\$	480.00	\$	308.33	\$	-	\$	171.67
2020	ICS	AGA-0283429	\$	288.00	\$	105.33	\$	-	\$	182.67
2020	ICS	AGA-0283436	\$	519.00	\$	399.00	\$	-	\$	120.00
2020	ICS	AGA-0283539	\$	703.05	\$	593.00	\$	-	\$	110.05
2020	ICS	AGA-0284910	\$	7,583.26	\$	6,937.03	\$	-	\$	646.23
2020	ICS	AGA-0288200	\$	530.00	\$	410.00	\$	-	\$	120.00
2020	ICS	AGA-0288243	\$	2,871.00	\$	2,601.00	\$	-	\$	270.00
2020	ICS	AGA-0289010	\$	387.00	\$	347.00	\$	-	\$	40.00
2020	ICS	AGA-0290409	\$	3,975.00	\$	3,859.93	\$	-	\$	115.07
2020	ICS	AGA-0292449	\$	8,671.72	\$	6,634.27	\$	439.00	\$	1,598.45
2020	ICS	AGA-0292460	\$	734.00	\$	506.82	\$	-	\$	227.18
2020	ICS	AGA-0295994	\$	287.00	\$	165.27	\$	-	\$	121.73
2020	ICS	AGA-0297179	\$	792.71	\$	697.56	\$	-	\$	95.15
2020	ICS	AGA-0299185	\$	18.31	\$	-	\$	-	\$	18.31
2020	ICS	AGA-0299186	\$	23.05	\$		\$	-	\$	23.05
2020	ICS	AGA-0304119	\$	5,407.00	\$	2,535.26	\$	-	\$	2,871.74
2020	ics	Totals		306,309.71	\$	238,757.48	\$	26,780.12		40,772.11
2020	Grand Totals		\$	306,428.59	\$	238,757.48	\$	26,780.12	\$	40,890.99

Policy Year	<u>Policy</u>	Claim Number	<u>Billed</u>	<u>, E</u>	Prim Ins Reduct	E	A-G Discounts	5	Total Paid
2019	ICS	AGA-0213935	\$ 7,675.24	\$	7,232.33	\$	-	\$	442.91
2019	ICS	AGA-0214141	\$ 57,287.84	\$	49,254.52	\$	842.00	\$	7,191.32
2019	ICS	AGA-0214708	\$ 293.00	\$	275.11	\$	-	\$	17.89
2019	ICS	AGA-0216888	\$ 191.74	\$	-	\$	27.98	\$	163.76
2019	ICS	AGA-0217447	\$ 22,704.64	\$	18,821.48	\$	1,938.37	\$	1,944.79
2019	ICS	AGA-0217560	\$ 21,900.67	\$	2,619.02	\$	11,536.90	\$	7,744.75
2019	ICS	AGA-0217593	\$ 25,542.20	\$	18,547.79	\$	1,220.00	\$	5,774.41
2019	ICS	AGA-0218462	\$ 46,443.04	\$	37,283.73	\$	900.00	\$	8,259.31
2019	ICS	AGA-0218664	\$ 244.00	\$	214.00	\$	-	\$	30.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0220300	\$ 1,932.66	\$	-	\$	693.34	\$	1,239.32
2019	ICS	AGA-0220513	\$ 257.63	\$	-	\$	118.45	\$	139.18
2019	ICS	AGA-0220702	\$ 7,724.62	\$	6,880.64	\$	_	\$	843.98
2019	ICS	AGA-0221894	\$ 60.00	\$	55.41	\$	-	\$	4.59
2019	ICS	AGA-0222182	\$ 1,197.00	\$	716.00	\$	141.00	\$	340.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0222934	\$ 12,861.06	\$	11,037.67	\$	-	\$	1,823.39
2019	ICS	AGA-0222983	\$ 236.84	\$	186.84	\$	-	\$	50.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0223599	\$ 180.00	\$	-	\$	-	\$	180.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0225232	\$ 7,536.00	\$	7,142.68	\$	-	\$	393.32
2019	ICS	AGA-0225290	\$ 32,359.80	\$	30,065.18	\$	-	\$	2,294.62
2019	ICS	AGA-0225787	\$ 831.00	\$	730.64	\$	-	\$	100.36
2019	ICS	AGA-0226542	\$ 4,476.00	\$	3,996.00	\$	-	\$	480.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0226591	\$ 448.35	\$	-	\$	106.75	\$	341.60
2019	ICS	AGA-0226868	\$ 7,657.90	\$	7,315.72	\$	-	\$	342.18
2019	ICS	AGA-0227135	\$ 9,374.81	\$	233.50	\$	6,570.26	\$	2,571.05
2019	ICS	AGA-0227591	\$ 71,289.55	\$	64,683.10	\$	-	\$	6,606.45
2019	ICS	AGA-0227855	\$ 7,523.65	\$	-	\$	3,260.75	\$	4,262.90
2019	ICS	AGA-0228564	\$ 21,836.62	\$	13,170.61	\$	1,681.25	\$	6,984.76
2019	ICS	AGA-0230574	\$ 98,251.95	\$	90,710.19	\$	1,399.36	\$	6,142.40
2019	ICS	AGA-0231448	\$ 73,782.45	\$	65,483.00	\$	-	\$	8,299.45
2019	ICS	AGA-0231826	\$ 7,761.24	\$	7,068.71	\$	-	\$	692.53
2019	ICS	AGA-0231829	\$ 280.00	\$	262.58	\$	-	\$	17.42
2019	ICS	AGA-0232426	\$ 1,833.88	\$	-	\$	819.41	\$	1,014.47
2019	ICS	AGA-0232562	\$ 409.50	\$	-	\$	97.50	\$	312.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0232696	\$ 14,153.25	\$	10,920.00	\$	-	\$	3,233.25
2019	ICS	AGA-0233215	\$ 9,100.40	\$	-	\$	6,709.99	\$	2,390.41
2019	ICS	AGA-0233358	\$ 168.46	\$	121.30	\$	-	\$	47.16
2019	ICS	AGA-0233791	\$ 120.00	\$	95.00	\$	-	\$	25.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0233900	\$ 694.00	\$	464.50	\$	_	\$	229.50
2019	ICS	AGA-0234015	\$ 141.00	\$	-	\$	56.00	\$	85.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0234054	\$ 38,505.89	\$	-	\$	24,685.43	\$	13,820.46
2019	ICS	AGA-0234659	\$ 387.00	\$	307.08	\$	-	\$	79.92
2019	ICS	AGA-0234663	\$ 258.82	\$	-	\$	119.00	\$	139.82
2019	ICS	AGA-0234728	\$ 218.00	\$	-	\$	109.00	\$	109.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0234760	\$ 2,080.85	\$	-	\$	-	\$	2,080.85
2019	ICS	AGA-0234796	\$ 49,344.71	\$	36,819.53	\$	8,106.00	\$	4,419.18
2019	ICS	AGA-0235057	\$ 6,227.98	\$	478.01	\$	3,921.41	\$	1,828.56

			CI	aiiiis raiu as c			_			
Policy Year	<u>Policy</u>	Claim Number		<u>Billed</u>		rim Ins Reduct	-	\-G Discounts		Fotal Paid
2019	ICS	AGA-0235625	\$	45,461.94	\$	42,142.99	\$	-	\$	3,318.95
2019	ICS	AGA-0235716	\$	12,936.48	\$	-	\$	6,011.82	\$	6,924.66
2019	ICS	AGA-0235718	\$	1,079.48	\$	-	\$	371.90	\$	707.58
2019	ICS	AGA-0235845	\$	501.83	\$	-	\$	325.27	\$	176.56
2019	ICS	AGA-0236108	\$	1,198.00	\$	475.77	\$	-	\$	722.23
2019	ICS	AGA-0236568	\$	8,639.85	\$	-	\$	6,336.33	\$	2,303.52
2019	ICS	AGA-0237003	\$	916.65	\$	-	\$	218.25	\$	698.40
2019	ICS	AGA-0237535	\$	1,387.00	\$	1,196.67	\$	-	\$	190.33
2019	ICS	AGA-0237875	\$	11,720.44	\$	-	\$	6,114.70	\$	5,605.74
2019	ICS	AGA-0238365	\$	365.00	\$	232.47	\$	-	\$	132.53
2019	ICS	AGA-0238692	\$	812.00	\$	671.41	\$	-	\$	140.59
2019	ICS	AGA-0239050	\$	728.70	\$	-	\$	173.50	\$	555.20
2019	ICS	AGA-0239088	\$	3,660.50	\$	2,911.98	\$	-	\$	748.52
2019	ICS	AGA-0239357	\$	2,956.20	\$	-	\$	1,351.00	\$	1,605.20
2019	ICS	AGA-0239833	\$	13,310.28	\$	-	\$	4,448.60	\$	8,861.68
2019	ICS	AGA-0240144	\$	2,341.00	\$	1,572.52	\$	-	\$	768.48
2019	ICS	AGA-0240313	\$	1,071.18	\$	-	\$	680.92	\$	390.26
2019	ICS	AGA-0240664	\$	3,415.00	\$	2,683.00	\$	-	\$	732.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0240705	\$	1,090.00	\$	493.15	\$	-	\$	596.85
2019	ICS	AGA-0240992	\$	10,318.15	\$	9,595.26	\$	-	\$	722.89
2019	ICS	AGA-0242025	\$	17,351.60	\$	16,775.67	\$	-	\$	575.93
2019	ICS	AGA-0242620	\$	847.47	\$	-	\$	71.25	\$	776.22
2019	ICS	AGA-0242626	\$	41,981.22	\$	-	\$	29,236.15	\$	12,745.07
2019	ICS	AGA-0242647	\$	6,677.25	\$	5,765.21	\$	101.25	\$	810.79
2019	ICS	AGA-0243620	\$	592.00	\$	474.85	\$	-	\$	117.15
2019	ICS	AGA-0244209	\$	16,929.00	\$	14,027.82	\$	502.00	\$	2,399.18
2019	ICS	AGA-0244448	\$	8,927.44	\$	5,519.52	\$	247.51	\$	3,160.41
2019	ICS	AGA-0244806	\$	8,942.39	\$	305.85	\$	6,555.24	\$	2,081.30
2019	ICS	AGA-0245775	\$	18,167.43	\$	-	\$	13,385.92	\$	4,781.51
2019	ICS	AGA-0247095	\$	10,248.84	\$		\$	7,602.99	\$	2,645.85
2019	ICS	AGA-0247990	\$	670.40	\$	-	\$	442.00	\$	228.40
2019	ICS	AGA-0248729	\$	8,988.94	\$	8,764.63	\$	-	\$	224.31
2019	ICS	AGA-0248895	\$	300.50	\$	217.50	\$	_	\$	83.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0248915	\$	8,986.24	\$	7,440.85	\$	-	\$	1,545.39
2019	ICS	AGA-0249053	\$	14,899.50	\$	10,349.15	\$	-	\$	4,550.35
2019	ICS	AGA-0249336	\$	11,382.24	\$	8,702.77	\$	-	\$	2,679.47
2019	ICS	AGA-0250706	\$	8,114.24	\$	4,920.00	\$	_	\$	3,194.24
2019	ICS	AGA-0250932	\$	2,314.31	\$	2,279.51	\$	_	\$	34.80
2019	ICS	AGA-0251531	\$	4,071.00	\$	3,441.00	\$	_	\$	630.00
2019	ICS	AGA-0252018	\$	15,748.03	\$	6,673.36	\$	6,625.24	\$	2,449.43
2019	ICS	AGA-0252105	\$	35.00	\$	25.99	\$	-,	\$	9.01
2019	ICS	AGA-0252184	\$	18,274.58	\$	-	\$	248.99	\$	18,025.59
2019	ICS	AGA-0252211	\$	8,869.64	\$	-	\$	6,686.99	\$	2,182.65
2019	ICS	AGA-0252512	\$	34,071.59	\$	31,468.86	\$	-	\$	2,602.73
2019	ICS	AGA-0252613	\$	768.00	\$	369.38	\$	199.31	\$	199.31
2019	ICS	AGA-0256030	\$	8,872.79	\$	-	\$	6,687.74	\$	2,185.05
2013	100	7.071 0230030	7	0,072.73	~		~	0,007.74	~	2,100.00

Policy Year	Policy	Claim Number		<u>Billed</u>	, <u>P</u>	rim Ins Reduct	A	A-G Discounts	1	otal Paid
2019	ICS	AGA-0256069	\$	6,990.77	\$	-	\$	5,621.33	\$	1,369.44
2019	ICS	AGA-0256071	\$	7,005.24	\$	6,618.72	\$	-	\$	386.52
2019	ICS	AGA-0256848	\$	434.70	\$	-	\$	103.50	\$	331.20
2019	ICS	AGA-0257183	\$	527.00	\$	372.91	\$	-	\$	154.09
2019	ICS	AGA-0258134	\$	10,866.04	\$	-	\$	7,698.51	\$	3,167.53
2019	ICS	AGA-0258558	\$	1,717.00	\$	1,473.63	\$	-	\$	243.37
2019	ICS	AGA-0259230	\$	34,988.53	\$	15,654.20	\$	12,760.24	\$	6,574.09
2019	ICS	AGA-0259425	\$	276.00	\$	215.85	\$	-	\$	60.15
2019	ICS	AGA-0262906	\$	7,126.62	\$	6,346.98	\$	-	\$	779.64
2019	ICS	AGA-0264560	\$	11,216.93	\$	10,518.03	\$	-	\$	698.90
2019	ICS	AGA-0266496	\$	21,298.52	\$	16,128.09	\$	2,231.27	\$	2,939.16
2019	ICS	AGA-0266683	\$	847.00	\$	427.08	\$	-	\$	419.92
2019	ICS	AGA-0268895	\$	16,176.88	\$	-	\$	8,202.08	\$	7,974.80
2019	ICS	AGA-0270497	\$	22,323.21	\$	20,113.27	\$	-	\$	2,209.94
2019	ICS	Total	\$:	1,216,521.00	\$	760,557.77	\$	216,301.95	\$ 2	239,661.28

Policy Year	<u>Policy</u>	Claim Number	<u>Billed</u>	Ē	Prim Ins Reduct	A	-G Discounts	Total Paid
2018	ICS	AGA-0157288	\$ 1,545.25	\$	-	\$	1,096.24	\$ 449.01
2018	ICS	AGA-0157926	\$ 2,044.71	\$	-	\$	1,245.99	\$ 798.72
2018	ICS	AGA-0158317	\$ 28,959.00	\$	18,001.77	\$	4,656.45	\$ 6,300.78
2018	ICS	AGA-0158827	\$ 10,136.23	\$	8,315.83	\$	-	\$ 1,820.40
2018	ICS	AGA-0158832	\$ 2,772.78	\$	369.60	\$	1,003.21	\$ 1,399.97
2018	ICS	AGA-0159547	\$ 42,958.12	\$	6,163.03	\$	22,982.62	\$ 13,812.47
2018	ICS	AGA-0159613	\$ 5,016.94	\$	-	\$	2,499.68	\$ 2,517.26
2018	ICS	AGA-0159657	\$ 50,666.25	\$	-	\$	20,801.63	\$ 29,864.62
2018	ICS	AGA-0160036	\$ 1,399.00	\$	1,124.40	\$	-	\$ 274.60
2018	ICS	AGA-0160139	\$ 1,174.06	\$	668.39	\$	-	\$ 505.67
2018	ICS	AGA-0160999	\$ 1,005.00	\$	642.12	\$	168.94	\$ 193.94
2018	ICS	AGA-0161370	\$ 183.75	\$	-	\$	43.75	\$ 140.00
2018	ICS	AGA-0162058	\$ 68,533.47	\$	61,396.89	\$	3,408.90	\$ 3,727.68
2018	ICS	AGA-0162081	\$ 10,673.26	\$	9,471.19	\$	-	\$ 1,202.07
2018	ICS	AGA-0162111	\$ 272.00	\$	252.03	\$	-	\$ 19.97
2018	ICS	AGA-0162222	\$ 669.00	\$	439.49	\$	-	\$ 229.51
2018	ICS	AGA-0163444	\$ 283.59	\$	202.28	\$	-	\$ 81.31
2018	ICS	AGA-0165303	\$ 7,280.24	\$	5,228.11	\$	-	\$ 2,052.13
2018	ICS	AGA-0165477	\$ 25,422.24	\$	24,074.79	\$	-	\$ 1,347.45
2018	ICS	AGA-0165478	\$ 9,208.23	\$	8,522.90	\$	-	\$ 685.33
2018	ICS	AGA-0165838	\$ 379.66	\$	-	\$	117.71	\$ 261.95
2018	ICS	AGA-0166046	\$ 22,308.24	\$	20,333.22	\$	-	\$ 1,975.02
2018	ICS	AGA-0166128	\$ 8,311.11	\$	484.14	\$	-	\$ 7,826.97
2018	ICS	AGA-0166157	\$ 40,378.13	\$	35,285.89	\$	388.90	\$ 4,703.34
2018	ICS	AGA-0166213	\$ 48,278.92	\$	-	\$	30,508.83	\$ 17,770.09
2018	ICS	AGA-0166254	\$ 45,607.21	\$	40,707.77	\$	-	\$ 4,899.44
2018	ICS	AGA-0166862	\$ 64,621.11	\$	-	\$	40,448.44	\$ 24,172.67
2018	ICS	AGA-0167386	\$ 7,865.36	\$	6,977.10	\$	-	\$ 888.26
2018	ICS	AGA-0168102	\$ 272.00	\$	232.00	\$	-	\$ 40.00
2018	ICS	AGA-0168411	\$ 31,533.23	\$	8,303.29	\$	14,473.16	\$ 8,756.78
2018	ICS	AGA-0169158	\$ 6,725.79	\$	5,818.17	\$	-	\$ 907.62
2018	ICS	AGA-0170131	\$ 1,208.00	\$	1,154.71	\$	-	\$ 53.29
2018	ICS	AGA-0170989	\$ 13,389.80	\$	9,252.35	\$	1,179.00	\$ 2,958.45
2018	ICS	AGA-0171160	\$ 218.06	\$	-	\$	67.09	\$ 150.97
2018	ICS	AGA-0171418	\$ 9,196.05	\$	7,602.00	\$	942.85	\$ 651.20
2018	ICS	AGA-0172187	\$ 300.00	\$	270.00	\$	-	\$ 30.00
2018	ICS	AGA-0174857	\$ 550.00	\$	470.00	\$	-	\$ 80.00
2018	ICS	AGA-0174974	\$ 526.00	\$	278.24	\$	-	\$ 247.76
2018	ICS	AGA-0175623	\$ 9,602.24	\$	7,465.46	\$	140.00	\$ 1,996.78
2018	ICS	AGA-0176379	\$ 26,903.15	\$	24,746.38	\$	218.00	\$ 1,938.77
2018	ICS	AGA-0176513	\$ 5,577.48	\$	3,314.00	\$	369.46	\$ 1,894.02
2018	ICS	AGA-0177268	\$ 79,024.73	\$	6,080.08	\$	48,303.09	\$ 24,641.56
2018	ICS	AGA-0177329	\$ 235.00	\$	105.43	\$	-	\$ 129.57
2018	ICS	AGA-0177550	\$ 10,904.00	\$	8,895.28	\$	9.28	\$ 1,999.44
2018	ICS	AGA-0178340	\$ 9,092.35	\$	2,701.64	\$	2,675.08	\$ 3,715.63
2018	ICS	AGA-0178341	\$ 730.00	\$	398.44	\$	-	\$ 331.56

Policy Year	<u>Policy</u>	Claim Number	Billed	Ē	Prim Ins Reduct	A	-G Discounts	Total Paid
2018	ICS	AGA-0178344	\$ 32,780.36	\$	27,843.82	\$	270.30	\$ 4,666.24
2018	ICS	AGA-0178345	\$ 561.62	\$	175.99	\$	124.15	\$ 261.48
2018	ICS	AGA-0178398	\$ 1,096.00	\$	865.24	\$	-	\$ 230.76
2018	ICS	AGA-0179035	\$ 23,840.35	\$	-	\$	15,630.77	\$ 8,209.58
2018	ICS	AGA-0181120	\$ 100.00	\$	7.22	\$	-	\$ 92.78
2018	ICS	AGA-0181858	\$ 10,046.03	\$	9,372.97	\$	-	\$ 673.06
2018	ICS	AGA-0185020	\$ 48,414.57	\$	37,068.98	\$	833.75	\$ 10,511.84
2018	ICS	AGA-0185707	\$ 21,337.24	\$	17,732.78	\$	-	\$ 3,604.46
2018	ICS	AGA-0187773	\$ 9,634.54	\$	-	\$	3,121.05	\$ 6,513.49
2018	ICS	AGA-0188422	\$.209.18	\$	-	\$	130.59	\$ 78.59
2018	ICS	AGA-0188424	\$ 416.00	\$	309.75	\$	-	\$ 106.25
2018	ICS	AGA-0188832	\$ 30,730.68	\$	957.82	\$	18,658.46	\$ 11,114.40
2018	ICS	AGA-0188833	\$ 436.80	\$	-	\$	104.00	\$ 332.80
2018	ICS	AGA-0188925	\$ 38,094.55	\$	33,353.64	\$	-	\$ 4,740.91
2018	ICS	AGA-0190443	\$ 16.99	\$	-	\$	-	\$ 16.99
2018	ICS	AGA-0191476	\$ 77,001.29	\$	15,413.76	\$	41,387.06	\$ 20,200.47
2018	ICS	AGA-0191695	\$ 9,785.90	\$	7,709.64	\$	-	\$ 2,076.26
2018	ICS	AGA-0192222	\$ 35,806.15	\$	-	\$	22,920.55	\$ 12,885.60
2018	ICS	AGA-0192313	\$ 10,008.33	\$	8,638.97	\$	-	\$ 1,369.36
2018	ICS	AGA-0192448	\$ 7,005.26	\$	6,283.16	\$	-	\$ 722.10
2018	ICS	AGA-0193341	\$ 21,547.98	\$	-	\$	16,275.65	\$ 5,272.33
2018	ICS	AGA-0195178	\$ 382.00	\$	335.16	\$	-	\$ 46.84
2018	ICS	AGA-0195409	\$ 506.00	\$	100.00	\$	366.00	\$ 40.00
2018	ICS	AGA-0195768	\$ 147.55	\$	-	\$	50.35	\$ 97.20
2018	ICS	AGA-0196888	\$ 676.00	\$	292.18	\$	-	\$ 383.82
2018	ICS	AGA-0196987	\$ 918.00	\$	-	\$	736.29	\$ 181.71
2018	ICS	AGA-0200863	\$ 29,619.00	\$	27,303.44	\$	-	\$ 2,315.56
2018	ICS	AGA-0201255	\$ 310.83	\$	-	\$	105.55	\$ 205.28
2018	ICS	AGA-0201317	\$ 47,581.04	\$	43,930.81	\$	-	\$ 3,650.23
2018	ICS	AGA-0201463	\$ 29,747.90	\$	-	\$	16,353.80	\$ 13,394.10
2018	ICS	AGA-0201477	\$ 4,566.00	\$	3,368.25	\$	-	\$ 1,197.75
2018	ICS	AGA-0201591	\$ 353.00	\$	151.38	\$	-	\$ 201.62
2018	ICS	AGA-0201999	\$ 851.65	\$	65.32	\$	352.25	\$ 434.08
2018	ICS	AGA-0202364	\$ 13,666.00	\$	10,638.31	\$	-	\$ 3,027.69
2018	ICS	AGA-0202398	\$ 406.35	\$	-	\$	96.75	\$ 309.60
2018	ICS	AGA-0202760	\$ 20,147.61	\$	-	\$	11,733.35	\$ 8,414.26
2018	ICS	AGA-0203082	\$ 390.00	\$	373.16	\$	-	\$ 16.84
2018	ICS	AGA-0203267	\$ 20,643.24	\$	15,084.63	\$	1,574.00	\$ 3,984.61
2018	ICS	AGA-0203717	\$ 405.00	\$	274.98	\$	-	\$ 130.02
2018	ICS	AGA-0203871	\$ 848.00	\$	241.61	\$	-	\$ 606.39
2018	ICS	AGA-0204470	\$ 545.00	\$	110.00	\$	405.00	\$ 30.00
2018	ICS	AGA-0204611	\$ 15,297.04	\$	14,902.04	\$	-	\$ 395.00
2018	ICS	AGA-0204931	\$ 16,040.29	\$	5,993.00	\$	7,784.24	\$ 2,263.05
2018	ICS	AGA-0205296	\$ 25,379.00	\$	21,942.49	\$	-	\$ 3,436.51
2018	ICS	AGA-0205562	\$ 290.28	\$	268.24	\$	-	\$ 22.04
2018	ICS	AGA-0207160	\$ 20,301.84	\$	18,106.60	\$	736.00	\$ 1,459.24

Policy Year	Policy	Claim Number	<u>Billed</u>	<u> P</u>	rim Ins Reduct	A	-G Discounts	Ţ	otal Paid
2018	ICS	AGA-0207646	\$ 8,257.24	\$	7,246.35	\$	-	\$	1,010.89
2018	ICS	AGA-0208034	\$ 568.00	\$	318.40	\$	-	\$	249.60
2018	ICS	AGA-0208195	\$ 385.00	\$	165.44	\$	-	\$	219.56
2018	ICS	AGA-0208821	\$ 9,630.21	\$	5,510.52	\$	-	\$	4,119.69
2018	ICS	AGA-0209135	\$ 1,779.00	\$	1,319.14	\$	-	\$	459.86
2018	ICS	AGA-0210709	\$ 8,788.31	\$	-	\$	6,454.66	\$	2,333.65
2018	ICS	AGA-0240246	\$ 1,429.00	\$	1,118.44	\$	-	\$	310.56
2018	ICS	AGA-0255825	\$ 981.00	\$	314.72	\$	35.00	\$	631.28
2018	ICS	Total	\$ 1,374,646.94	\$	680,956.76	\$	363,987.87	\$ 3	329,702.31

Policy Year	Policy	Claim Number	Billed	P	rim Ins Reduct	Æ	A-G Discounts	Total Paid
2017	ICS	AGA-0109619	\$ 1,704.00	\$	447.69	\$	1,141.00	\$ 115.31
2017	ICS	AGA-0111046	\$ 267.75	\$	-	\$	63.75	\$ 204.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0111062	\$ 8,082.27	\$	-	\$	7,814.53	\$ 267.74
2017	ICS	AGA-0111229	\$ 254.50	\$	-	\$	63.32	\$ 191.18
2017	ICS	AGA-0111530	\$ 477.00	\$	397.00	\$	-	\$ 80.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0112136	\$ 7,395.24	\$	6,972.63	\$	-	\$ 422.61
2017	ICS	AGA-0112568	\$ 40,014.96	\$	34,338.50	\$	803.75	\$ 4,872.71
2017	ICS	AGA-0115006	\$ 183.75	\$	-	\$	43.75	\$ 140.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0115226	\$ 746.00	\$	-	\$	-	\$ 746.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0115637	\$ 25,517.00	\$	20,376.58	\$	4,433.00	\$ 707.42
2017	ICS	AGA-0116372	\$ 281.40	\$	-	\$	67.00	\$ 214.40
2017	ICS	AGA-0116865	\$ 37,528.72	\$	3,706.65	\$	33,505.72	\$ 316.35
2017	ICS	AGA-0117287	\$ 3,434.00	\$	3,003.13	\$	-	\$ 430.87
2017	ICS	AGA-0122722	\$ 21,852.00	\$	19,201.69	\$	-	\$ 2,650.31
2017	ICS	AGA-0123412	\$ 358.00	\$	324.29	\$	-	\$ 33.71
2017	ICS	AGA-0123413	\$ 1,185.00	\$	514.22	\$	-	\$ 670.78
2017	ICS	AGA-0123599	\$ 5,724.00	\$	4,734.73	\$	-	\$ 989.27
2017	ICS	AGA-0123600	\$ 32,216.63	\$	29,621.51	\$	140.00	\$ 2,455.12
2017	ICS	AGA-0124113	\$ 268.00	\$	147.06	\$	-	\$ 120.94
2017	ICS	AGA-0124477	\$ 1,184.00	\$	800.58	\$	-	\$ 383.42
2017	ICS	AGA-0124509	\$ 49,880.33	\$	47,750.57	\$	1,047.00	\$ 1,082.76
2017	ICS	AGA-0124992	\$ 520.31	\$	-	\$	323.76	\$ 196.55
2017	ICS	AGA-0124996	\$ 504.00	\$	116.31	\$	252.00	\$ 135.69
2017	ICS	AGA-0126198	\$ 268.00	\$	208.00	\$	-	\$ 60.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0126582	\$ 1,124.00	\$	976.05	\$	-	\$ 147.95
2017	ICS	AGA-0127367	\$ 1,055.00	\$	690.85	\$	-	\$ 364.15
2017	ICS	AGA-0127487	\$ 268.00	\$	89.91	\$	-	\$ 178.09
2017	ICS	AGA-0128865	\$ 362.00	\$	337.00	\$	-	\$ 25.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0129059	\$ 3,176.00	\$	481.00	\$	2,575.00	\$ 120.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0129198	\$ 375.90	\$	-	\$	89.50	\$ 286.40
2017	ICS	AGA-0129578	\$ 807.00	\$	428.94	\$	-	\$ 378.06
2017	ICS	AGA-0129681	\$ 175.00	\$	150.00	\$	-	\$ 25.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0130113	\$ 362.00	\$	332.00	\$	-	\$ 30.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0130114	\$ 272.00	\$	192.11	\$	-	\$ 79.89
2017	ICS	AGA-0130170	\$ 358.00	\$	318.00	\$	-	\$ 40.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0130248	\$ 21,095.51	\$	-	\$	11,600.62	\$ 9,494.89
2017	ICS	AGA-0130266	\$ 10,214.54	\$	1,081.60	\$	5,492.91	\$ 3,640.03
2017	ICS	AGA-0130534	\$ 920.00	\$	815.62	\$	-	\$ 104.38
2017	ICS	AGA-0130686	\$ 268.00	\$	228.00	\$	-	\$ 40.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0132184	\$ 41,864.26	\$	-	\$	18,069.98	\$ 23,794.28
2017	ICS	AGA-0132185	\$ 270.00	\$	230.00	\$	-	\$ 40.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0133785	\$ 68,111.00	\$	51,114.77	\$	8,762.00	\$ 8,234.23
2017	ICS	AGA-0133799	\$ 262.00	\$	120.68	\$	-	\$ 141.32
2017	ICS	AGA-0134305	\$ 37,357.02	\$	-	\$	23,582.58	\$ 13,774.44
2017	ICS	AGA-0134405	\$ 3,700.00	\$	3,028.16	\$	-	\$ 671.84
2017	ICS	AGA-0134406	\$ 362.00	\$	322.00	\$	-	\$ 40.00

Policy Year	<u>Policy</u>	Claim Number		<u>Billed</u>	_	rim Ins Reduct	A	-G Discounts		Total Paid
2017	ICS	AGA-0135489	\$	175.00	\$	138.94	\$	-	\$	36.06
2017	ICS	AGA-0136016	\$	145.00	\$	130.00	\$	-	\$	15.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0136018	-	105,346.82	\$	88,189.08	\$	11,303.08	\$	5,854.66
2017	ICS	AGA-0136985	\$	321.07	\$	-	\$	47.10	\$	273.97
2017	ICS	AGA-0138218	\$	12,168.10	\$	10,117.02	\$	48.45	\$	2,002.63
2017	ICS	AGA-0138220	\$	22,368.36	\$	-	\$	13,669.33	\$	8,699.03
2017	ICS	AGA-0138325	\$	305.00	\$	212.50	\$	-	\$	92.50
2017	ICS	AGA-0140324	\$	24,890.18	\$	23,415.13	\$	-	\$	1,475.05
2017	ICS	AGA-0141191	\$	2,439.45	\$	-	\$	700.32	\$	1,739.13
2017	ICS	AGA-0141352	\$	250.00	\$	-	\$	-	\$	250.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0141936	\$	9,355.71	\$	-	\$	3,118.05	\$	6,237.66
2017	ICS	AGA-0141947	\$	358.00	\$	157.51	\$	-	\$	200.49
2017	ICS	AGA-0141949	\$	3,392.41	\$	-	\$	1,726.87	\$	1,665.54
2017	ICS	AGA-0141950	\$	12,643.87	\$	10,811.75	\$	-	\$	1,832.12
2017	ICS	AGA-0141952	\$	175.00	\$	135.00	\$	-	\$	40.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0142538	\$	4,665.46	\$	3,084.70	\$	-	\$	1,580.76
2017	ICS	AGA-0142620	\$	12,985.17	\$	9,740.23	\$	61.53	\$	3,183.41
2017	ICS	AGA-0142655	\$	5,274.00	\$	5,131.59	\$	-	\$	142.41
2017	ICS	AGA-0142750	\$	390.00	\$	320.00	\$	-	\$	70.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0144307	\$	328.00	\$	312.13	\$	-	\$	15.87
2017	ICS	AGA-0145696	\$	18,466.12	\$	16,995.20	\$	-	\$	1,470.92
2017	ICS	AGA-0146040	\$	97,221.51	\$	82,357.86	\$	433.75	\$	14,429.90
2017	ICS	AGA-0147747	\$	9,655.23	\$	8,642.17	\$	-	\$	1,013.06
2017	ICS	AGA-0147771	\$	32,946.38	\$	-	\$	10,094.08	\$	22,852.30
2017	ICS	AGA-0148405	\$	358.00	\$	318.00	\$	-	\$	40.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0149668	\$	215.00	\$	83.26	\$	-	\$	131.74
2017	ICS	AGA-0149999	\$	270.00	\$	230.00	\$	_	\$	40.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0150715	\$	458.00	\$	408.00	\$	-	\$	50.00
2017	ICS	AGA-0151047	\$	282.08	\$	-	\$	80.55	\$	201.53
2017	ICS	AGA-0151056	\$	328.00	\$	177.58	\$	-	\$	150.42
2017	ICS	AGA-0151072	\$	21,933.71	\$	1,326.00	\$	10,095.74	\$	10,511.97
2017	ICS	AGA-0151299	\$	118.80	\$	-	\$	25.35	\$	93.45
2017	ICS	AGA-0153653	\$	11,700.08	\$	425.00	\$	8,829.23	\$	2,445.85
2017	ICS	AGA-0154605	\$	7,333.38	\$	-	\$	1,341.50	\$	5,991.88
2017	ICS	AGA-0154708	\$	1,534.08	\$	-	\$	552.27	\$	981.81
2017		AGA-0154981	\$	10,220.24	\$	5,484.22	\$	1,125.25	\$	3,610.77
2017	ICS	AGA-0165476	\$	8,201.30	\$	-	\$	2,435.01	, \$	5,766.29
2017	ICS	AGA-0183299	\$	28,401.50	; \$	25,574.40	\$	-	\$	2,827.10
2017	ICS	Total	\$ 9	900,226.10	\$	527,515.10	\$	185,558.63	-	187,152.37

Policy Year	Policy	Claim Number	<u>Billed</u>		Prim Ins Reduct		A-G Discounts		Total Paid	
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0065346	\$	11,457.82	\$	-	\$	9,457.82	\$	2,000.00
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0066567	\$	49,397.16	\$	46,314.84	\$	1,082.32	\$	2,000.00
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0069376	\$	262.00	\$	212.00	\$	-	\$	50.00
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0070133	\$	348.00	\$	296.22	\$	-	\$	51.78
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0075329	\$	400.00	\$	-	\$	400.00	\$	-
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0077471	\$	24,903.19	\$	-	\$	22,903.19	\$	2,000.00
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0078228	\$	2,907.00	\$	880.88	\$	26.12	\$	2,000.00
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0081765	\$	16,025.76	\$	14,886.70	\$	-	\$	1,139.06
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0085529	\$	841.53	\$	-	\$	480.53	\$	361.00
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0087121	\$	560.00	\$	449.28	\$	-	\$	110.72
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0090031	\$	9,257.48	\$	9,035.76	\$	-	\$	221.72
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0102496	\$	6,602.26	\$	6,485.54	\$	-	\$	116.72
2016	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0109146	\$	6,794.67	\$	3,616.47	\$	1,178.20	\$	2,000.00
2016	Primary Acc Plan	Totals	5	129,756.87	\$	82,177.69	\$	35,528.18	\$	12,051.00
2016	ICS	AGA-0073736		\$6,395.26		\$6,017.71		\$377.55		\$0.00
2016	ICS	AGA-0077745		\$7,193.24		\$5,584.01		\$1,609.23		\$0.00
2016	ICS	AGA-0078002		\$10,414.73		\$6,915.70		\$3,183.73		\$315.30
2016	ICS	AGA-0078513		\$175.00		\$135.00		\$40.00		\$0.00
2016	ICS	AGA-0081167	\$42,196.94			\$2,000.00		\$29,848.02	\$	10,348.92
2016	ICS	AGA-0083927		\$57,694.35		\$2,000.00		\$42,460.59	\$	13,233.76
2016	ICS	AGA-0084709		\$29,801.79		\$2,862.95		\$26,508.29		\$430.55
2016	ICS	AGA-0087206		\$14,077.00		\$0.00		\$10,217.60		\$3,859.40
2016	ICS	AGA-0089048		\$12,367.24		\$9,860.24		\$2,367.00		\$140.00
2016	ICS	AGA-0089990		\$17,365.23		\$15,777.09		\$0.00		\$1,588.14
2016	ICS	AGA-0089992		\$375.00		\$335.00		\$40.00		\$0.00
2016	ICS	AGA-0099091		\$58,564.85		\$0.00		\$40,358.78	\$	18,206.07
2016	ICS	AGA-0099182		\$62,503.25		\$35,618.28		\$24,089.70		\$2,795.27
2016	ICS	AGA-0099186		\$14,010.48		\$11,717.88		\$0.00		\$2,292.60
2016	ICS	AGA-0099702		\$9,921.68		\$8,395.89		\$547.97		\$977.82
2016	ICS	AGA-0106215		\$505.00		\$403.48		\$101.52		\$0.00
2016	ICS	AGA-0109932		\$205.00		\$0.00		\$205.00		\$0.00
2016	ICS	AGA-0110197		\$9,418.67		\$5,659.14		\$1,868.48		\$1,891.05
2016	ICS	AGA-0118122		\$22,324.36		\$17,611.19		\$2,757.00	;	\$1,956.17
2016	ICS	AGA-0151019		\$366.00		\$298.71		\$0.00		\$67.29
2016	ICS	AGA-0158340		\$6,395.26		\$4,912.52		\$400.42		\$1,082.32
2016	ICS	Totals	-	382,270.33	to the	\$136,104.79	134	\$186,980.88	-	59,184.66
2016	Grand Totals		\$	512,027.20		\$218,282.48		\$222,509.06	\$	71,235.66

Policy Year	Policy	Claim Number		<u>Billed</u>	P	rim Ins Reduct	A-	G Discounts	6	Total Paid
2015	Outside ReIns	AGA-0028047	\$	8,000.15	\$	-	\$	6,159.48	\$	1,840.67
2015	Outside ReIns	AGA-0031430	\$	6,668.08	\$	6,404.81	\$	-	\$	263.27
2015	Outside Relns	Totals	\$	14,668.23	\$	6,404.81	\$	6,159.48	\$	2,103.94
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0026911	\$	8,371.20	\$	-	\$	6,371.20	\$	2,000.00
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0028482	\$	7,792.42	\$	-	\$	5,792.42	\$	2,000.00
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0028732	\$	7,476.71	\$	-	\$	5,561.65	\$	1,915.06
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0030100	\$	21,549.18	\$	17,178.78	\$	2,370.40	\$	2,000.00
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0030763	\$	6,553.08	\$	4,480.21	\$	72.87	\$	2,000.00
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0033055	\$	48,243.74	\$	-	\$	46,243.74	\$	2,000.00
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0033853	\$	32,604.83	\$	30,184.49	\$	420.34	\$	2,000.00
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0039590	\$	1,355.00	\$	912.31	\$	-	\$	442.69
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0040910	\$	3,449.00	\$	-	\$	1,449.00	\$	2,000.00
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0043525	\$	217.23	\$	-	\$	68.18	\$	149.05
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0049885	\$	8,224.11	\$	6,907.87	\$	330.35	\$	985.89
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0051237	\$	834.75	\$	-	\$	198.75	\$	636.00
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0058707	\$	5,250.90	\$	2,228.02	\$	2,625.45	\$	397.43
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0065725	\$	275.00	\$	202.39	\$	-	\$	72.61
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0070139	\$	548.00	\$	457.55	\$	-	\$	90.45
2015	Primary Acc Plan	AGA-0070559	\$	53,207.35	\$	-	\$	51,207.35	\$	2,000.00
2015	Primary Acc Plan	Totals	-	205,952.50	\$	62,551.62	\$	122,711.70	\$	20,689.18
2015	ICS	AGA-0025333	\$	275.00	\$	-	\$	275.00	\$	-
2015	ICS	AGA-0033833	\$	1,577.00	\$	1,405.93	\$	171.07	\$	-
2015	ICS	AGA-0033845	\$	7,583.24	\$	5,457.33	\$	-	\$	2,125.91
2015	ICS	AGA-0035987	\$	19,474.18	\$	15,280.22	\$	1,823.56	\$	2,370.40
2015	ICS	AGA-0036106	\$	61,844.00	\$	58,219.07	\$	2,000.00	\$	1,624.93
2015	ICS	AGA-0040442	\$	5,945.72	\$	4,949.71	\$	-	\$	996.01
2015	ICS	AGA-0041119	\$	13,417.58	\$	10,641.31	\$	1,468.36	\$	1,307.91
2015	ICS	AGA-0041323	\$	214.34	\$	190.16	\$	24.18	\$	-
2015	ICS	AGA-0041934	\$	24.00	\$	-	\$	24.00	\$	-
2015	ICS	AGA-0042379	\$	357.00	\$	244.53	\$	112.47	\$	-
2015	ICS	AGA-0042955	\$	81,294.85	\$	2,000.00	\$	55,509.39	\$	23,785.46
2015	ICS	AGA-0044074	\$	6,566.63	\$	5,484.80	\$	1,081.83	\$	-
2015	ICS	AGA-0047702	\$	7,005.24	\$	6,855.24	\$	150.00	\$	-
2015	ICS	AGA-0048439	\$	275.00	\$	93.09	\$	181.91	\$	-
2015	ICS	AGA-0048550	\$	2,207.48	\$	2,000.00	\$	114.79	\$	92.69
2015	ICS	AGA-0048609	\$	57,082.88	\$	2,000.00	\$	44,640.29	\$	10,442.59
2015	ICS	AGA-0048833	\$	642.60	\$	-	\$	642.60	\$	-
2015	ICS	AGA-0049984	\$	54,835.06	\$	2,000.00	\$	40,886.28	\$	11,948.78
2015	ICS	AGA-0054285	\$	33,920.19	\$	20,569.54	\$	9,249.22	\$	4,101.43
2015	ICS	AGA-0057332	\$	910.00	\$	655.89	\$	254.11	\$	
2015	ICS	AGA-0057845	\$	42,580.30	\$	35,906.08	\$	1,451.31	\$	5,222.91
2015	ICS	AGA-0068124	\$	29,011.46	\$	26,361.30	\$	1,436.56	\$	1,213.60
2015	ICS	AGA-0081171	\$	85,386.92	\$	2,000.00	\$	•	\$	22,632.13
2015	ICS	AGA-0026911	\$	8,371.20	\$	-	\$	6,371.20	\$	2,000.00
2015	ICS	AGA-0028482	\$	7,792.42	\$	-	\$	5,792.42	\$	2,000.00
2015	ICS	AGA-0028732	\$	7,476.71	\$	-	\$	5,561.65	\$	1,915.06

Policy Year	Policy	Claim Number	<u>Billed</u>	P	rim Ins Reduct	A-G Discounts		Total Paid	
2015	ICS	AGA-0030100	\$ 21,549.18	\$	17,178.78	\$	2,370.40	\$	2,000.00
2015	ICS	AGA-0030763	\$ 6,553.08	\$	4,480.21	\$	72.87	\$	2,000.00
2015	ICS	AGA-0033055	\$ 48,243.74	\$	-	\$	46,243.74	\$	2,000.00
2015	ICS	AGA-0033853	\$ 32,604.83	\$	30,184.49	\$	420.34	\$	2,000.00
2015	ICS	AGA-0039590	\$ 1,355.00	\$	912.31	\$	-	\$	442.69
2015	ICS	AGA-0040910	\$ 3,449.00	\$	-	\$	1,449.00	\$	2,000.00
2015	ICS	AGA-0043525	\$ 217.23	\$	-	\$	68.18	\$	149.05
2015	ICS	AGA-0049885	\$ 8,224.11	\$	6,907.87	\$	330.35	\$	985.89
2015	ICS	AGA-0051237	\$ 834.75	\$	-	\$	198.75	\$	636.00
2015	ICS	AGA-0058707	\$ 5,250.90	\$	2,228.02	\$	2,625.45	\$	397.43
2015	ICS	AGA-0065725	\$ 275.00	\$	202.39	\$	-	\$	72.61
2015	ICS	AGA-0070139	\$ 548.00	\$	457.55	\$	-	\$	90.45
2015	ICS	AGA-0070559	\$ 53,207.35	\$	-	\$	51,207.35	\$	2,000.00
2015	ICS	Totals	\$ 718,383.17	\$	264,865.82	\$	344,963.42	\$	108,553.93
2015	Grand Totals		\$ 733,051.40	\$	271,270.63	\$	351,122.90	\$	110,657.87